Guide to the Lingnan Foundation Records

RG 14A



Divinity Library staff

2014, 2019, 2021

409 Prospect Street New Haven, CT 06511 divinity.library@yale.edu

http://web.library.yale.edu/divinity/special-collections

Table of Contents

Collection Overview	
Requesting Instructions	
Administrative Information	
Immediate Source of Acquisition	
Conditions Governing Access	4
Preferred Citation	
Biographical / Historical	5
Scope and Contents	5
Arrangement	5
Collection Contents	
Series I: Board of Trustees Meetings, 1980-2006	6
Series II: Board of Trustees Records, 1979-2005	11
Trips taken by Trustees and staff	. 11
Individual files	12
Mailings and correspondence	13
Series III: Committee Records, 1951-2005	14
Series IV: Program Records, 1979-2010	16
Lingnan College /Lingnan (University) College at Zhongshan University	16
Lingnan College/University, Hong Kong	17
Zhongshan University (Sun Yat-sen University)	17
Library / DLIS	. 17
Faculty/Staff Development	18
Schools and Departments	18
Building renovations	19
Miscellaneous initiatives, projects	19
Chinese University of Hong Kong	20
Miscellaneous programs and projects	21
Series V: Financial Records, 1974-2006	
Series VI: Addendum-2019	24
Board of Trustees Records	24
Historical documentation	24
Trustees correspondence & documents	24
Trustees' activities	
Programs and projects	
Zhongshan University (Sun Yat-Sen University, SYSU)	
Lingnan University in Hong Kong	
Chinese University of Hong Kong	
Yale-China Association	
Other university and institution programs	
Numbered file of grant programs	
W. T. Chan Fellowship	
Financial records	
	34
Financial statements	
Bequests and donations	
	34
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	36
	36
Correspondence/documents/activities	
Programs and projects	
U 1 /	

Zhongshan University (Sun Yat-sen University, SYSU)	37
Historical documentation	
Grants and program-related	37
Lingnan University in Hong Kong	39
Historical documentation	39
Grants and program-related	
Lingnan (University) College	40
Correspondence/historical documentation	40
Grants and program-related	40
Yale-China Association	
Joint and general grant and program docummentation	41
W.T. Chan Fellowship	41
Lingnan Alumni Association	41
Financial records	42
Accounts	42
Tax and insurance-related	43
Audio-visual and media material	44
Lingnan Foundation	44
Sun Yat-sen University, Lingnan (University) College	45
Lingnan University in Hong Kong	46
Grant programs and conferences	46
Miscellaneous	
Photographs	
Collected material	48
elected Search Terms	40

Collection Overview

REPOSITORY: Yale Divinity Library

409 Prospect Street New Haven, CT 06511 divinity.library@yale.edu

http://web.library.yale.edu/divinity/special-collections

CALL NUMBER: RG 14A

CREATOR: Lingnan Foundation

TITLE: Lingnan Foundation records

DATES: 1951-2017

BULK DATES: 1980-2009

PHYSICAL DESCRIPTION: 40 linear feet (95 boxes)

LANGUAGE: English

SUMMARY: This collection is the official archives of the Lingnan Foundation, formerly

known as the Trustees of Lingnan University, which is a grant-making independent organization that seeks to contribute to the advancement of higher education in South China. These records are a continuation of documentation found in Yale Divinity School Record Group No. 14, Archives

of the Trustees of Lingnan University.

ONLINE FINDING AID: To cite or bookmark this finding aid, please use the following link: https://

hdl.handle.net/10079/fa/divinity.014a

Requesting Instructions

To request items from this collection for use on site, please use the request links in the HTML version of this finding aid, available at https://hdl.handle.net/10079/fa/divinity.014a.

Key to the container abbreviations used in the PDF finding aid:

b. box

f. folder

Administrative Information

Immediate Source of Acquisition

Gift of the Lingnan Foundation, 2012, 2018

Conditions Governing Access

The materials are open for research.

Preferred Citation

Lingnan Foundation Records (RG 14A), Special Collections, Yale Divinity School Library

Biographical / Historical

The Lingnan Foundation, formerly the Trustees of Lingnan University, was first incorporated in the State of New York in 1893 to support the development of a college in Guangzhou (Canton) (Guangzhou), China, which had begun to offer classes in 1888. This college later became Lingnan University.

After the change of government in China in 1949, the Arts and Sciences faculties of Lingnan University were merged with Sun Yat-sen (Zhongshan) University. From 1954 to 1979, the Trustees conducted their work primarily in Hong Kong with several colleges that became the Chinese University of Hong Kong, and later, with the institution that is now Lingnan University, Hong Kong.

In 1980, the Trustees resumed their activities in Guangzhou, principally with Sun Yat-sen (Zhongshan) University on the former Lingnan campus and, since 1988, with Sun Yat-sen (Zhongshan's) constituent, Lingnan (University) College.

The Lingnan Foundation considers Lingnan University, Hong Kong and Sun Yat-sen University, including Lingnan (University) College as partner institutions. The Foundation also supports institutions or organizations in the United States or elsewhere that reflect the Lingnan tradition or otherwise share the Foundation's objectives in developing and strengthening its partner institutions.

Scope and Contents

These archives are a continuation of documentation found in Record Group No. 14, Archives of the Trustees of Lingnan University. There is some overlap between the two collections. The bulk of the material in this record group dates from 1980 to 2006.

Series I, Board of Trustees Meetings, includes agendas, reports, minutes, and correspondence related to the bi-annual meetings of the Board.

Series II, Board of Trustees Records, documents other activities of the Board, including trips to China and Hong Kong to visit partner organizations and administrative arrangements for the Trustees of Lingnan University/Lingnan Foundation. The Committee Records in

Series III and Financial Records of Series V primarily document the financial and adminstrative aspects of the Lingnan Foundation while the Program Records in Series IV document the many programs that the Foundation has supported over the years. Correspondence of longtime Executive Director/President Douglas Murray, as well as of other organizational leaders, is found throughout the collection.

Series VI, Addendum, includes additional material related to each of the previous series, except for Board of Trustees Meetings. Any additional minutes and documentation from Board meetings have been directly integrated into Series I.

Arrangement

I. Board of Trustees Meetings

II. Board of Trustees Records

III. Committee Records

IV. Program Records

V. Financial Records

VI. Addendum-2019

VII. Addendum-2020

Collection Contents

Series I: Board of Trustees Meetings, 1980-2006

b. 1, f. 1	May meeting preliminary correspondence, report of C.K. Yang trip to China	1980 Jan -Mar
b. 1, f. 2	May meeting grant requests, Ad Hoc Planning Committee recommendations	1980 Mar - Apr
b. 1, f. 3	May meeting agenda, minutes, reports	1980 May-Jun
b. 1, f. 4	November meeting correspondence, reports	1980 Jul - Oct
b. 1, f. 5	November meeting agenda, reports, minutes	1980 Nov
b. 1, f. 6	November meeting reports, notes	1980 Nov-Dec
b. 1, f. 7	May meeting agenda, reports, minutes	1981 Jan-May
b. 1, f. 8	May meeting reports, letter from Zhongshan (Sun Yatsen) University	1981 Apr- May
b. 1, f. 9	November meeting announcement, agenda, reports, minutes	1981 May - Nov
b. 1, f. 10	November meeting reports, correspondence	1981 Jul - Oct
b. 1, f. 11	May meeting announcement, agenda, reports, proposals, minutes	1981 Nov - 1982 May
b. 1, f. 12	November meeting announcement, agenda, reports, minutes	1982 May - Nov
b. 1, f. 13	November meeting reports, proposals	1982 Sep - Nov
b. 2, f. 1	May meeting announcement, agenda, reports, minutes	1982 Nov - 1983 May
b. 2, f. 2	May meeting reports, proposals	1983 Jan - May
b. 2, f. 3	November meeting announcement, agenda, reports	1983 Nov
b. 2, f. 4	November meeting reports, proposals, minutes	1983 Nov
b. 2, f. 5	May meeting announcement, agenda, reports	1983 Dec - 1984 May
b. 2, f. 6	May meeting reports, proposals, minutes	1984 May
b. 2, f. 7	Douglas Murray, Executive Director, correspondence, reports, clippings sent to Trustees	1984 Jul - Oct
b. 2, f. 8	November meeting announcement, agenda, reports	1984 Jun - Nov
b. 2, f. 9	November meeting reports, proposals, minutes	1984 Nov
b. 2, f. 10	November meeting reports, proposals; correspondence of Douglas Murray	1984 Nov
b. 2, f. 11	May meeting announcement, Douglas Murray correspondence	1985 Jan-May
b. 2, f. 12	May meeting agenda, reports, proposals, minutes	1985 May
b. 2, f. 13	May meeting reports, proposals	1985 May

b. 3, f. 1	November meeting announcement, agenda, reports, minutes; correspondence of Douglas Murray $$	1985 Sep - Nov
b. 3, f. 2	November meeting reports	1985 Nov
b. 3, f. 3	November meeting reports, photos	1985 Nov
b. 3, f. 4	April meeting announcement, agenda, reports, minutes	1986 Feb - Apr
b. 3, f. 5	April meeting reports	1986 Mar - Apr
b. 3, f. 6	November meeting announcement, agenda, reports, minutes, correspondence	1986 Aug - Nov
b. 3, f. 7	November meeting reports, correspondence	1986 Nov - Dec
b. 3, f. 8	May meeting announcement, agenda, reports, correspondence	1986 Dec - 1987 May
b. 3, f. 9	May meeting reports, minutes	1987 May
b. 3, f. 10	December meeting announcement, agenda, articles mailed to Trustees	1987 Aug- Dec
b. 3, f. 11	December meeting reports, correspondence	1987 Oct - Dec
b. 3, f. 12	December meeting reports	1987 Dec
b. 4, f. 1	December meeting reports, minutes	
b. 4, f. 2	May meeting correspondence, agenda, mailings to Trustees	1988 Apr - May
b. 4, f. 3	May meeting reports	1988 May
b. 4, f. 4	May meeting reports, minutes	1988 May
b. 4, f. 5	November meeting announcement, agenda, mailings to Trustees	1988 Oct - Nov
b. 4, f. 6	November meeting financial, legal reports	1988 Nov
b. 4, f. 7	November meeting program reports	1988 Nov
b. 4, f. 8	November meeting minutes, photo	1988 Nov
b. 4, f. 9	June meeting announcement, agenda, mailings	1989 Mar - Jun
b. 4, f. 10	June meeting reports	1989 Jun
b. 4, f. 11	June meeting program reports	1989 Jun
b. 4, f. 12	June meeting program reports	1989 Jun
b. 4, f. 13	June meeting minutes	1989 Jun
b. 4, f. 14	December meeting announcement, agenda, mailings	1989 Sep - Dec
b. 4, f. 15	December meeting reports	1989 Dec
b. 4, f. 16	December meeting reports	1989 Dec
b. 4, f. 17	December meeting minutes	1989 Dec

b. 5, f. 1	May meeting announcement, agenda, reports, correspondence of Douglas Murray and James Bowers re. Zhongshan.	1990 Apr - May
b. 5, f. 2	May meeting reports, minutes	1990 May
b. 5, f. 3	November meeting announcement, agenda, reports	1990 Sep - Nov
b. 5, f. 4	November meeting reports	1990 Nov
b. 5, f. 5	November meeting reports, minutes	1990 Nov
b. 5, f. 6	May meeting agenda, mailings, reports	1991 May
b. 5, f. 7	May meeting reports, minutes	1991 May
b. 5, f. 8	November meeting agenda, reports, correspondence	1991 Nov
b. 5, f. 9	November meeting reports, minutes	1991 Nov
b. 5, f. 10	May meeting correspondence, mailings, agenda	1991 Dec - 1992 May
b. 5, f. 11	May meeting reports	1992 May
b. 5, f. 12	May meeting reports, minutes	1992 May
b. 5, f. 13	November meeting announcement, correspondence, reports	1992 Aug - Nov
b. 5 , f. 14	November meeting reports, minutes	1992 Nov
b. 5, f. 15	November meeting reports	1992 Nov
b. 6, f. 1	May meeting correspondence, reports	1993 Feb - May
b. 6, f. 2	May meeting reports	1993 May
b. 6, f. 3	May meeting reports	1993 May
b. 6, f. 4	May meeting reports	1993 May
b. 6, f. 5	May meeting reports, minutes	1993 May
b. 6, f. 6	November meeting correspondence, mailings	1993 Oct - Nov
b. 6, f. 7	November meeting reports	1993 Nov
b. 6, f. 8	November meeting reports	1993 Nov
b. 6, f. 9	November meeting reports	1993 Nov
b. 6, f. 10	November meeting reports, minutes	1993 Nov
b. 6, f. 11	May meeting correspondence, reports	1994 Mar - May
b. 6, f. 12	May meeting reports	1994 May
b. 6, f. 13	May meeting reports	1994 May
b. 6, f. 14	May meeting reports, minutes	1994 May

b. 7 , f. 1	November meeting agenda, correspondence, reports	1994 Oct - Nov
b. 7, f. 2	November meeting reports	1994 Nov
b. 7, f. 3	November meeting reports	1994 Nov
b. 7, f. 4	November meeting reports, minutes	1994 Nov
b. 7 , f. 5	May meeting announcement, agenda, reports	1995 Mar - May
b. 7 , f. 6	May meeting reports	1995 May
b. 7 , f. 7	May meeting reports, minutes	1995 May
b. 7, f. 8	November meeting announcement, agenda, mailings, reports	1995 Nov
b. 7 , f. 9	November meeting reports	1995 Nov
b. 7 , f. 10	November meeting reports, minutes	1995 Nov
b. 7, f. 11	May meeting agenda, correspondence, reports	1996 Apr - May
b. 7 , f. 12	May meeting reports, minutes	1996 May
b. 7, f. 13	November meeting announcement, agenda, reports	1996 Sep - Nov
b. 7 , f. 14	November meeting reports, minutes	1996 Nov
b. 8, f. 1	May meeting agenda, mailings, reports	1997 May
b. 8, f. 2	May meeting reports, minutes	1997 May
b. 8, f. 3	Correspondence with Yale-China Association, November meeting agenda, reports	1997 Oct - Nov
b. 8, f. 4	November meeting reports, minutes	1997 Nov
b. 8, f. 5	May meeting announcement, agenda, reports	1998 Mar - May
b. 8, f. 6	May meeting reports	1998 May
b. 8, f. 7	May meeting reports; special session on Future Program Directions, minutes	1998 May
b. 8, f. 8	Correspondence, paper on "Major Strategic Issues for Chinese Higher Education in the 21st Century", November meeting agenda, reports	1998 Jul - Nov
b. 8, f. 8	November meeting reports, minutes	1998 Nov
b. 8, f. 10	May meeting announcement, agenda, reports	1999 Mar - May
b. 8 , f. 11	May meeting reports, minutes	1999 May
b. 8, f. 12	November meeting announcement, agenda, mailings, reports	1999 Jul - Nov
b. 8, f. 13	November meeting reports, minutes	1999 Nov
b. 8, f. 14	Memos re. Special Board Meeting, January 31	2000 Jan
b. 8, f. 15	April meeting announcement, agenda, mailings, reports	2000 Feb - Apr
b. 8, f. 16	April meeting reports	2000 Apr

b. 9 , f. 1	November meeting agenda, "Thoughts About the Board", reports	2000 Aug - Nov
b. 9, f. 2	November meeting reports	2000 Nov
b. 9, f. 3	November meeting reports, minutes	2000 Nov
b. 9, f. 4	April meeting announcement, mailings, agenda, reports	2001 Mar - Apr
b. 9, f. 5	April meeting reports	2001 Apr
b. 9, f. 6	November meeting announcement, agenda, reports	2001 Oct - Nov
b. 9, f. 7	November meeting reports, minutes	2001 Nov
b. 9, f. 8	May meeting correspondence, agenda, reports	2002 May
b. 9, f. 9	May meeting reports, proposals	2002 May
b. 9, f. 10	November meeting agenda, reports, proposals, minutes	2002 Nov
b. 9, f. 11	April meeting agenda, reports, proposals, minutes	2003 Apr
b. 9, f. 12	November meeting agenda, reports, proposals, minutes	2003 Nov
b. 9, f. 13	May meeting agenda, reports, proposals, minutes	2004 May
b. 9, f. 14	November meeting agenda, reports, proposals, minutes	2004 Nov
b. 9, f. 15	May meeting agenda, reports, proposals, minutes	2005 May
b. 9, f. 16	November meeting agenda, reports, proposals, minutes	2005 Nov
b. 9, f. 17	May meeting agenda, reports, proposals	2006 May

Series II: Board of Trustees Records, 1979-2005

Trips taken by Trustees and staff

b. 10, f. 1	Douglas Murray trip to Zhongshan (Sun Yatsen) University	1984
b. 10, f. 2	Murray to Hong Kong	1985 Jul
b. 10, f. 3	Delegation to Hong Kong, Guangzhou (Zhongshan University)	1986
b. 10, f. 4	Delegation to Hong Kong, Guangzhou	1986
b. 10, f. 5	Delegation to Hong Kong, Guangzhou	1986
b. 10, f. 6	Delegation to Hong Kong, Guangzhou	1986
b. 10, f. 7	Delegation to Hong Kong, Guangzhou, including photos	1986
b. 10, f. 8	Delegation to Hong Kong, Guangzhou	1986
b. 10, f. 9	Nancy Chapman to Guangzhou	1988 Jan
b. 10	Hong Kong, Guangzhou	1988 Mar
b. 10, f. 11	Chapman to Hong Kong, Guangzhou	1989 Jan - Feb
b. 10, f. 12	Chapman, Murray, Russell Phillips to Guangzhou	1989 Aug
b. 10, f. 13	Murray to Guangzhou, HK	1990 Jan
b. 10, f. 14	Delegation to Hong Kong, Guangzhou	1990 Jun
b. 10, f. 15	Delegation to Hong Kong, Guangzhou	1990 Jun
b. 10, f. 16	Delegation to Hong Kong, Guangzhou	1990 Jun
b. 11, f. 1	Murray to Guangzhou	1991 Jul
b. 11, f. 2	Delegation to Hong Kong, Guangzhou	1993 Jun
b. 11, f. 3	Delegation to Hong Kong, Guangzhou	1993 May
b. 11, f. 4	Phillips, Murray to Hong Kong	1994 Jan
b. 11, f. 5	Jerome Grieder to Hong Kong, Guangzhou	1994 Jun
b. 11, f. 6	Delegation to Hong Kong, Guangzhou, including photos	1994 Nov
b. 11, f. 7	Murray, Chapman, Terrill Lautz, Karl Lo to Hong Kong, Guangzhou	1995 Jun
b. 11, f. 8	Leslie Stone to Hong Kong, China	1995 Aug-Sep
b. 11, f. 9	Murray to Hong Kong, China	1996 Mar
b. 11, f. 10	Austin Frank to Hong Kong, China	1996 Jun
b. 11, f. 11	Murray to Hong Kong, Guangzhou	1997 Jan
b. 11, f. 12	Delegation to Hong Kong, Guangzhou	1997 Jun

Trips taken by Trustees and staff (continued)

b. 11, f. 13	Delegation to Hong Kong, Guangzhou	1997 Jun
b. 11, f. 14	Delegation to Hong Kong, Guangzhou, including photos	1998 Jun
b. 11, f. 15	Delegation to Hong Kong, Guangzhou, Nanjing	1999 Jun
b. 11, f. 16	Delegation to Hong Kong, Guangzhou, Nanjing, including photos	1999 Jun
b. 12, f. 1	Murray to Hong Kong	1999 Sep
b. 12, f. 2	Delegation to Hong Kong, Guangzhou, including photos	2000 Jun
b. 12, f. 3	Delegation to Hong Kong, Guangzhou	2001 Jan
b. 12, f. 4	Delegation to Hong Kong, Guangzhou	2001 Jun
b. 12, f. 5	Delegation to Hong Kong, Guangzhou	2002 Mar
b. 12, f. 6	Delegations to Hong Kong, Guangzhou	2003 - 2005
Indi	ividual files	
b. 12, f. 7	Yorke Allen	
b. 12, f. 8	Tristan Beplat	
b. 12, f. 9	Mark Buchman	
b. 12, f. 10	Mary Brown Bullock	
b. 12, f. 11	Chan Wing-Tsit	
b. 12, f. 12	Nancy Chapman	
b. 12, f. 13	Robert Chin	
b. 12, f. 14	Ralph Clough	
b. 12, f. 15	Jonathan Colby	
b. 12, f. 16	Frances Connick	
b. 12, f. 17	Peter Cooke	
b. 12, f. 18	Charles T. Cross	
b. 12, f. 19	John D. Eusden	
b. 12, f. 20	James Feinerman	
b. 12, f. 21	C. Coleman Fisher	
b. 13, f. 1	Henry S. Frank	
b. 13, f. 2	Carl J. Green	
b. 13, f. 3	Richard M. Henry	
b. 13, f. 4	Terrill E. Lautz	

Individual files (continued)

b. 13, f. 5	Sui-Ming Lee	
b. 13, f. 6	Joy C. Light	
b. 13, f. 7	Y. M. Lin	
b. 13, f. 8	William F. McCalpin	
b. 13, f. 9	Christian Murck	
b. 13, f. 10	Russell A. Phillips, Jr.	
b. 13, f. 10a	Seton Shanley	
b. 13, f. 11	Helen F. S. Siu	
b. 13, f. 12	William Speidel	
b. 13, f. 13	Stephen H. Stackpole	
b. 13, f. 14	Gene C. Szutu	
b. 13, f. 15	Susan Wallace	
b. 13, f. 16	C. K. Yang	
b. 13, f. 17	Alice Young	
Ма	ilings and correspondence	
b. 13, f. 18	Trustee mailings	1989-1991
b. 13, f. 19	Trustee mailings	1992-1997
b. 14, f. 1	Trustee mailings	2001-2005
b. 14, f. 2	Administrative arrangements	1995-2002
b. 14, f. 3	Regarding pensions, pensioners	1979-1990

Series III: Committee Records, 1951-2005

b. 14, f. 4	Ad Hoc Planning Committee	1980
b. 14, f. 5	Audit Committee	1971-1992
b. 14, f. 6	Audit Committee	1994-2000
b. 14, f. 7	Evaluation Committee	1994-1995
b. 14, f. 8	Executive Committee	1980-1994
b. 14, f. 9	Finance Committee	1990-1992
b. 14, f. 10	Finance Committee	1993
b. 14 , f. 11	Finance Committee	1994
b. 14, f. 12	Finance Committee	1995
b. 15 , f. 1	Finance Committee	1996
b. 15, f. 2	Finance Committee	1997-1999, 2005
b. 15, f. 3	Long Range Planning Committee	1974, 1982-1983
b. 15, f. 4	Long Range Planning Committee	1983
b. 15 , f. 5	Long Range Planning Committee	1984-1986
b. 15 , f. 6	Long Range Planning Committee	1989
b. 15 , f. 7	Long Range Planning Committee	1990
b. 15 , f. 8	Long Range Planning Committee	1993
b. 15 , f. 9	Long Range Planning Committee	1994-1995
b. 15, f. 10	Long Range Planning Committee	2001
b. 15 , f. 11	Nominating Committee	1951-1974
b. 15 , f. 12	Nominating Committee	1975-1980
b. 16 , f. 1	Nominating Committee	1981
b. 16, f. 2	Nominating Committee	1982-1984
b. 16, f. 3	Nominating Committee	1985
b. 16 , f. 4	Nominating Committee	1986-1987
b. 16 , f. 5	Nominating Committee	1988
b. 16, f. 6	Nominating Committee	1989
b. 16, f. 7	Nominating Committee	1990-1991
b. 16, f. 8	Nominating Committee	1992

b. 16 , f. 9	Nominating Committee	1993
b. 16, f. 10	Nominating Committee	1994-1995
b. 16, f. 11	Nominating Committee	1996-1998
b. 16, f. 12	Nominating Committee	1999-2004
b. 16 , f. 13	Search Committee for President	1998

Series IV: Program Records, 1979-2010

Lingnan College /Lingnan (University) College at Zhongshan University

b. 23, f. 1 Chronological files 1979-1981 b. 23, f. 2 Chronological files 1982-1984 b. 23, f. 3 Chronological files 1985-1986 b. 23, f. 4 Chronological files 1987-1988 b. 23, f. 5 Chronological files 1989 b. 23, f. 6 Chronological files 1990 b. 24, f. 1 Chronological files 1991 b. 24, f. 2 Chronological files 1992 b. 24, f. 3 Chronological files 1993 b. 24, f. 4 Chronological files 1994 b. 24, f. 5 Chronological files 1995 b. 24, f. 6 Chronological files 1997 b. 25, f. 1 Chronological files 1997 b. 25, f. 2 Chronological files 1999 b. 25, f. 2 Chronological files 2000 b. 25, f. 3 Chronological files 2001 b. 25, f. 5 Chronological files 2002-2003 b. 25, f. 6 Chronological files 2002-2003 b. 25, f. 7 Chronological files 2			
b. 23, f. 3 Chronological files 1985-1986 b. 23, f. 4 Chronological files 1987-1988 b. 23, f. 5 Chronological files 1989 b. 23, f. 6 Chronological files 1990 b. 24, f. 1 Chronological files 1991 b. 24, f. 2 Chronological files 1992 b. 24, f. 3 Chronological files 1993 b. 24, f. 4 Chronological files 1994 b. 24, f. 5 Chronological files 1995 b. 24, f. 6 Chronological files 1996 b. 24, f. 7 Chronological files 1997 b. 25, f. 1 Chronological files 1998 b. 25, f. 2 Chronological files 2000 b. 25, f. 3 Chronological files 2001 b. 25, f. 4 Chronological files 2001 b. 25, f. 5 Chronological files 2002-2003 b. 25, f. 6 Chronological files 2004 b. 26, f. 1 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1991-1993 b. 26, f. 2 Trustees of L(U)C corres	b. 23, f. 1	Chronological files	1979-1981
b. 23, f. 4 Chronological files 1987-1988 b. 23, f. 5 Chronological files 1989 b. 23, f. 6 Chronological files 1990 b. 24, f. 1 Chronological files 1991 b. 24, f. 2 Chronological files 1992 b. 24, f. 3 Chronological files 1993 b. 24, f. 4 Chronological files 1994 b. 24, f. 5 Chronological files 1995 b. 24, f. 6 Chronological files 1997 b. 24, f. 7 Chronological files 1997 b. 25, f. 1 Chronological files 1998 b. 25, f. 2 Chronological files 1999 b. 25, f. 3 Chronological files 2000 b. 25, f. 4 Chronological files 2001 b. 25, f. 5 Chronological files 2002-2003 b. 25, f. 6 Chronological files 2004 b. 25, f. 7 Chronological files 2005-2008 b. 26, f. 1 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1991-1993 b. 26, f. 2 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1994-1995 b. 26, f. 4	b. 23, f. 2	Chronological files	1982-1984
b. 23, f. 5 Chronological files 1989 b. 23, f. 6 Chronological files 1990 b. 24, f. 1 Chronological files 1991 b. 24, f. 2 Chronological files 1992 b. 24, f. 3 Chronological files 1993 b. 24, f. 4 Chronological files 1994 b. 24, f. 5 Chronological files 1995 b. 24, f. 6 Chronological files 1996 b. 24, f. 7 Chronological files 1997 b. 25, f. 1 Chronological files 1998 b. 25, f. 2 Chronological files 2000 b. 25, f. 3 Chronological files 2001 b. 25, f. 4 Chronological files 2001 b. 25, f. 5 Chronological files 2002-2003 b. 25, f. 6 Chronological files 2004 b. 25, f. 7 Chronological files 2005-2008 b. 26, f. 1 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1991-1993 b. 26, f. 2 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1994-1995 b. 26, f. 3 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1997 b. 2	b. 23, f. 3	Chronological files	1985-1986
b. 23, f. 6 Chronological files 1990 b. 24, f. 1 Chronological files 1991 b. 24, f. 2 Chronological files 1992 b. 24, f. 3 Chronological files 1993 b. 24, f. 4 Chronological files 1994 b. 24, f. 5 Chronological files 1995 b. 24, f. 6 Chronological files 1996 b. 24, f. 7 Chronological files 1997 b. 25, f. 1 Chronological files 1998 b. 25, f. 2 Chronological files 1999 b. 25, f. 3 Chronological files 2000 b. 25, f. 4 Chronological files 2001 b. 25, f. 5 Chronological files 2002-2003 b. 25, f. 6 Chronological files 2004 b. 25, f. 7 Chronological files 2005-2008 b. 26, f. 1 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1991-1993 b. 26, f. 2 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1994-1995 b. 26, f. 4 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1997 b. 26, f. 5 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1998	b. 23, f. 4	Chronological files	1987-1988
b. 24, f. 1 Chronological files 1991 b. 24, f. 2 Chronological files 1992 b. 24, f. 3 Chronological files 1993 b. 24, f. 4 Chronological files 1994 b. 24, f. 5 Chronological files 1995 b. 24, f. 6 Chronological files 1996 b. 24, f. 7 Chronological files 1997 b. 25, f. 1 Chronological files 1998 b. 25, f. 2 Chronological files 1999 b. 25, f. 3 Chronological files 2000 b. 25, f. 4 Chronological files 2001 b. 25, f. 5 Chronological files 2002-2003 b. 25, f. 6 Chronological files 2004 b. 25, f. 7 Chronological files 2005-2008 b. 26, f. 1 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1988-1990 b. 26, f. 2 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1994-1995 b. 26, f. 4 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1996 b. 26, f. 5 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1997 b. 26, f. 6 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents	b. 23, f. 5	Chronological files	1989
b. 24, f. 2 Chronological files 1992 b. 24, f. 3 Chronological files 1993 b. 24, f. 4 Chronological files 1994 b. 24, f. 5 Chronological files 1995 b. 24, f. 6 Chronological files 1996 b. 24, f. 7 Chronological files 1997 b. 25, f. 1 Chronological files 1998 b. 25, f. 2 Chronological files 2000 b. 25, f. 3 Chronological files 2001 b. 25, f. 4 Chronological files 2001 b. 25, f. 5 Chronological files 2002-2003 b. 25, f. 6 Chronological files 2004 b. 25, f. 7 Chronological files 2005-2008 b. 26, f. 1 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1988-1990 b. 26, f. 2 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1994-1995 b. 26, f. 3 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1996 b. 26, f. 5 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1997 b. 26, f. 6 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1998 b. 26, f. 7 Trustees of L(U)C corresponden	b. 23, f. 6	Chronological files	1990
b. 24, f. 3 Chronological files 1993 b. 24, f. 4 Chronological files 1994 b. 24, f. 5 Chronological files 1995 b. 24, f. 6 Chronological files 1996 b. 24, f. 7 Chronological files 1997 b. 25, f. 1 Chronological files 1998 b. 25, f. 2 Chronological files 1999 b. 25, f. 3 Chronological files 2000 b. 25, f. 4 Chronological files 2001 b. 25, f. 5 Chronological files 2002-2003 b. 25, f. 6 Chronological files 2004 b. 25, f. 7 Chronological files 2005-2008 b. 26, f. 1 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1991-1993 b. 26, f. 2 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1994-1995 b. 26, f. 3 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1996 b. 26, f. 5 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1997 b. 26, f. 6 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1998 b. 26, f. 6 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1998	b. 24, f. 1	Chronological files	1991
b. 24, f. 4 Chronological files 1994 b. 24, f. 5 Chronological files 1995 b. 24, f. 6 Chronological files 1996 b. 24, f. 7 Chronological files 1997 b. 25, f. 1 Chronological files 1998 b. 25, f. 2 Chronological files 2000 b. 25, f. 3 Chronological files 2001 b. 25, f. 4 Chronological files 2002-2003 b. 25, f. 5 Chronological files 2004-2003 b. 25, f. 6 Chronological files 2005-2008 b. 26, f. 1 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1988-1990 b. 26, f. 2 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1991-1993 b. 26, f. 3 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1994-1995 b. 26, f. 4 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1996 b. 26, f. 5 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1997 b. 26, f. 6 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1998 b. 26, f. 7 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1998	b. 24, f. 2	Chronological files	1992
b. 24, f. 5 Chronological files 1995 b. 24, f. 6 Chronological files 1996 b. 24, f. 7 Chronological files 1997 b. 25, f. 1 Chronological files 1998 b. 25, f. 2 Chronological files 2000 b. 25, f. 3 Chronological files 2001 b. 25, f. 4 Chronological files 2001 b. 25, f. 5 Chronological files 2002-2003 b. 25, f. 6 Chronological files 2004 b. 25, f. 7 Chronological files 2005-2008 b. 26, f. 1 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1998-1990 b. 26, f. 2 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1991-1993 b. 26, f. 3 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1994-1995 b. 26, f. 4 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1996 b. 26, f. 5 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1997 b. 26, f. 6 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1998 b. 26, f. 7 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1999	b. 24, f. 3	Chronological files	1993
b. 24, f. 6 Chronological files 1996 b. 24, f. 7 Chronological files 1997 b. 25, f. 1 Chronological files 1998 b. 25, f. 2 Chronological files 2000 b. 25, f. 3 Chronological files 2001 b. 25, f. 4 Chronological files 2001 b. 25, f. 5 Chronological files 2002-2003 b. 25, f. 6 Chronological files 2004 b. 25, f. 7 Chronological files 2005-2008 b. 26, f. 1 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1998-1990 b. 26, f. 2 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1991-1993 b. 26, f. 3 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1994-1995 b. 26, f. 4 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1997 b. 26, f. 5 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1997 b. 26, f. 6 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1998 b. 26, f. 7 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1999	b. 24, f. 4	Chronological files	1994
b. 24, f. 7 Chronological files 1997 b. 25, f. 1 Chronological files 1998 b. 25, f. 2 Chronological files 1999 b. 25, f. 3 Chronological files 2000 b. 25, f. 4 Chronological files 2001 b. 25, f. 5 Chronological files 2002-2003 b. 25, f. 6 Chronological files 2004 b. 25, f. 7 Chronological files 2005-2008 b. 26, f. 1 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1988-1990 b. 26, f. 2 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1991-1993 b. 26, f. 3 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1994-1995 b. 26, f. 4 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1996 b. 26, f. 5 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1997 b. 26, f. 6 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1998 b. 26, f. 7 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1998	b. 24, f. 5	Chronological files	1995
b. 25, f. 1 Chronological files 1998 b. 25, f. 2 Chronological files 1999 b. 25, f. 3 Chronological files 2000 b. 25, f. 4 Chronological files 2001 b. 25, f. 5 Chronological files 2002-2003 b. 25, f. 6 Chronological files 2004 b. 25, f. 7 Chronological files 2005-2008 b. 26, f. 1 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1988-1990 b. 26, f. 2 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1991-1993 b. 26, f. 3 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1994-1995 b. 26, f. 4 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1996 b. 26, f. 5 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1997 b. 26, f. 6 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1998 b. 26, f. 7 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1999	b. 24, f. 6	Chronological files	1996
b. 25, f. 2 Chronological files 1999 b. 25, f. 3 Chronological files 2000 b. 25, f. 4 Chronological files 2001 b. 25, f. 5 Chronological files 2002-2003 b. 25, f. 6 Chronological files 2004 b. 25, f. 7 Chronological files 2005-2008 b. 26, f. 1 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1988-1990 b. 26, f. 2 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1991-1993 b. 26, f. 3 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1994-1995 b. 26, f. 4 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1996 b. 26, f. 5 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1997 b. 26, f. 6 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1998 b. 26, f. 7 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1999	b. 24, f. 7	Chronological files	1997
b. 25, f. 3 Chronological files 2000 b. 25, f. 4 Chronological files 2001 b. 25, f. 5 Chronological files 2002-2003 b. 25, f. 6 Chronological files 2004 b. 25, f. 7 Chronological files 2005-2008 b. 26, f. 1 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1988-1990 b. 26, f. 2 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1991-1993 b. 26, f. 3 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1994-1995 b. 26, f. 4 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1996 b. 26, f. 5 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1997 b. 26, f. 6 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1998 b. 26, f. 7 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1999	b. 25, f. 1	Chronological files	1998
b. 25, f. 4 Chronological files 2001 b. 25, f. 5 Chronological files 2002-2003 b. 25, f. 6 Chronological files 2004 b. 25, f. 7 Chronological files 2005-2008 b. 26, f. 1 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1988-1990 b. 26, f. 2 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1991-1993 b. 26, f. 3 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1994-1995 b. 26, f. 4 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1996 b. 26, f. 5 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1997 b. 26, f. 6 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1998 b. 26, f. 7 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1999	b. 25, f. 2	Chronological files	1999
b. 25, f. 5 Chronological files 2002-2003 b. 25, f. 6 Chronological files 2004 b. 25, f. 7 Chronological files 2005-2008 b. 26, f. 1 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1988-1990 b. 26, f. 2 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1991-1993 b. 26, f. 3 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1994-1995 b. 26, f. 4 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1996 b. 26, f. 5 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1997 b. 26, f. 6 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1998 b. 26, f. 6 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1998 b. 26, f. 7 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1999	b. 25, f. 3	Chronological files	2000
b. 25, f. 6 Chronological files 2004 b. 25, f. 7 Chronological files 2005-2008 b. 26, f. 1 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1988-1990 b. 26, f. 2 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1991-1993 b. 26, f. 3 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1994-1995 b. 26, f. 4 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1996 b. 26, f. 5 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1997 b. 26, f. 6 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1998 b. 26, f. 7 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1998	b. 25, f. 4	Chronological files	2001
b. 25, f. 7Chronological files2005-2008b. 26, f. 1Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents1988-1990b. 26, f. 2Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents1991-1993b. 26, f. 3Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents1994-1995b. 26, f. 4Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents1996b. 26, f. 5Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents1997b. 26, f. 6Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents1998b. 26, f. 7Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents1999	b. 25, f. 5	Chronological files	2002-2003
b. 26, f. 1 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1988-1990 b. 26, f. 2 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1991-1993 b. 26, f. 3 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1994-1995 b. 26, f. 4 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1996 b. 26, f. 5 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1997 b. 26, f. 6 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1998 b. 26, f. 7 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1999	b. 25, f. 6	Chronological files	2004
b. 26, f. 2Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents1991-1993b. 26, f. 3Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents1994-1995b. 26, f. 4Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents1996b. 26, f. 5Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents1997b. 26, f. 6Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents1998b. 26, f. 7Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents1999	b. 25 , f. 7	Chronological files	2005-2008
b. 26, f. 3 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1994-1995 b. 26, f. 4 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1996 b. 26, f. 5 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1997 b. 26, f. 6 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1998 b. 26, f. 7 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1999	b. 26, f. 1	Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents	1988-1990
b. 26, f. 4 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1996 b. 26, f. 5 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1997 b. 26, f. 6 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1998 b. 26, f. 7 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1999	b. 26, f. 2	Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents	1991-1993
b. 26, f. 5 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1997 b. 26, f. 6 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1998 b. 26, f. 7 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1999	b. 26, f. 3	Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents	1994-1995
b. 26, f. 6 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1998 b. 26, f. 7 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1999	b. 26, f. 4	Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents	1996
b. 26, f. 7 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 1999	b. 26, f. 5	Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents	1997
	b. 26, f. 6	Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents	1998
b. 26, f. 8 Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents 2000-2001	b. 26, f. 7	Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents	1999
	b. 26, f. 8	Trustees of L(U)C correspondence, documents	2000-2001

Lingnan College /Lingnan (University) College at Zhongshan Unive [...] (continued)

b. 26, f. 9	MBA program / China Executive MBA (CHEMBA)	2001-2002
b. 26 , f. 10	Brochure	
Liı	ngnan College/University, Hong Kong	
b. 27, f. 1	Chronological files	1992-1993
b. 27, f. 2	Chronological files	1994
b. 27, f. 3	Chronological files	1995
b. 27, f. 4	Chronological files	1996-1998
b. 27, f. 5	Chronological files	1999-2000, 2004
b. 27, f. 6	Administrative Study Tour	1998
b. 27, f. 7	Cross Straights Library Conference	1998
b. 28, f. 1	Centre for Asian Pacific Studies	1985-1988
b. 28, f. 2	Centre for Asian Pacific Studies	1989-1991
b. 28, f. 3	Centre for Asian Pacific Studies	1992-1994
b. 28, f. 4	Centre for Asian Pacific Studies	1995
b. 28, f. 5	Centre for Asian Pacific Studies - Graduate Internship	1989-1993
b. 28, f. 6	Centre for Modern Literature in Chinese	1990-1994
b. 28, f. 7	Chen Building Grant	1994-1996
b. 28, f. 8	Joint Project on Aging with Zhongshan University	1989-1995
b. 28, f. 9	Practicum in PRC for management students	1993-1994
b. 29, f. 1	Translation program	1989-1992
Zł	nongshan University (Sun Yat-sen University)	
	Library / DLIS	
b. 17, f. 1	Correspondence and reports regarding grants and programs for Library and Department of Library and Information Science	1991
b. 17, f. 2	Correspondence and reports	1992
b. 17, f. 3	Correspondence and reports	1993
b. 17, f. 4	Correspondence and reports	1994
b. 17, f. 5	Correspondence and reports	1995
b. 17, f. 6	Zhongshan University Library System Development Plan: project with University of California, San Diego	1995-1996
b. 17, f. 7	Correspondence and reports	1996

Zhongshan University (Sun Yat-sen University) > Library / DLIS (continued)

b. 17, f. 8	Correspondence and reports	1997
b. 17, f. 9	Correspondence and reports	1998
b. 18, f. 1	Correspondence and reports	1999
b. 18, f. 2	Correspondence and reports	2000
b. 18, f. 3	Correspondence and reports	2001-2002
b. 18, f. 4	Correspondence and reports	2003-2004
b. 18, f. 5	Foreign Journals Subscription grants	1993-1998
b. 18, f. 6	Library administrators' lecture tour of China	1993
Fac	culty/Staff Development	
b. 18, f. 7	Emerging Disciplines Program	1993-1994
b. 18, f. 8	Emerging Disciplines Program	1995
b. 18, f. 9	Emerging Disciplines Program	1996-1999
b. 18, f. 10	Faculty Development Fund Program	1996-1997
b. 18, f. 11	Faculty Development Fund Program	1998-1999
b. 18, f. 12	Faculty Development Fund Program	2000-2003
b. 19, f. 1	Faculty Development Fund Program	2005-2009
b. 19, f. 2	Staff Training Program	1985-1989
b. 19, f. 3	Staff Training Program	1990-1991
b. 19, f. 4	Staff Training Program	1992-1994
b. 19, f. 5	Staff Training Program	1995-1996
b. 19, f. 6	Staff Training Program	2004-2007
Sch	nools and Departments	
b. 19, f. 7	Anthropology Department	1992
b. 19, f. 8	Anthropology / Lingnan Regional Ethnicity Project	1993-1994
b. 19, f. 9	Anthropology / Lingnan Regional Ethnicity Project	1995
b. 19, f. 10	Anthropology / Lingnan Regional Ethnicity Project	1996-1997
b. 19, f. 11	Anthropology / Lingnan Regional Ethnicity Project	1997
b. 19, f. 12	Anthropology / Lingnan Regional Ethnicity Project, Centre for Historical Anthropology	1998-2000, 2003
b. 20, f. 1	Foreign Languages and Literature, School of	1991-1992
b. 20, f. 2	Foreign Languages and Literature	1993-1994

Zhongshan University (Sun Yat-sen University) > Schools and Departments (continued)

b. 20, f. 3	Foreign Languages and Literature	1995-1996
b. 20, f. 4	Foreign Languages and Literature	1997-1998
b. 20, f. 5	Foreign Languages and Literature	1999
b. 20, f. 6	Foreign Languages and Literature	2000
b. 20, f. 7	Foreign Languages and Literature	2001
b. 20, f. 8	Foreign Languages and Literature	2002-2004
b. 20, f. 9	Management, School of	1985
b. 20, f. 10	Management	1986-1987
b. 20, f. 11	Management	1988
b. 20, f. 12	Management	1989
b. 20, f. 13	Management	1990-1992
b. 21, f. 1	Medical College	1979-1998
b. 21, f. 2	Network Education, School of	2001-2004
b. 21, f. 2	Social Work Department	2004
b. 21, f. 3	Sociology Department	1992-1993
b. 21, f. 4	Sociology	1994-1995
b. 21, f. 5	Sociology	1996-1998
b. 21, f. 6	Sociology	2001-2003
В	Building renovations	
b. 21, f. 7	Information re. historic Lingnan campus, Coles Lodge	1994-1996, 2002
b. 21, f. 8	Grant Hall - includes photographs, blueprints	1997-2002, no date
b. 21, f. 9	Martin Hall	1999
N	Aiscellaneous initiatives, projects	
b. 21, f. 10	Environment	1988-1994
b. 21, f. 11	Equipment purchases	1988
b. 21, f. 12	Interdisciplinary Teaching	2004-2005
b. 21, f. 13	Liberal Learning - Harmonized Coexistence	2004-2006
b. 21, f. 14	Liberal Learning- Mathematics Modeling	2004-2006
b. 21, f. 15	Liberal Learning - Theater Troupe	2004-2008
b. 22, f. 1	Liberal Learning - Three Gorges Dam Field Investigation	2004-2006

Zhongshan University (Sun Yat-sen University) > Miscellaneous initiatives, projects (continued)

b. 22, f. 2	Liberal Learning - miscellaneous proposals	2007-2008
b. 22, f. 3	Network / E-mail	1994-1995
b. 22, f. 4	Network / E-mail	1996-1999
b. 22, f. 5	Network - Wiring Student Dorms, Faculty Residences	2000-2001
b. 22, f. 6	New Initiatives Fund projects	2003-2004
b. 22, f. 7	President's Discretionary Fund	1990-1994
b. 22, f. 8	Red Buildings on Honglok Campus book	2004
b. 22, f. 9	Remote Learning project	1999
b. 29, f. 2	Social Change Basic Survey / Guangdong Development Institute	1999-2004
b. 29, f. 2a	Report on various programs	2006
Chir	nese University of Hong Kong	
b. 29, f. 3	Chronological files	1982-1983
b. 29, f. 4	Chronological files	1984-1985
b. 29, f. 5	Chronological files	1986-1987
b. 29, f. 6	Chronological files	1988-1989
b. 29, f. 7	Chronological files	1990-1991
b. 29, f. 8	Chronological files	1992-1993
b. 29, f. 9	Chronological files	1994-2000
b. 30, f. 1	Academic exchanges	1991-1998
b. 30, f. 2	Academic Visitors (Management Teachers) Programme	1984-1991
b. 30, f. 3	C.K. Yang Research and Training Fund	2000-2006
b. 30, f. 4	Comparative Literature and Language Exchange Program	1982-1985
b. 30, f. 5	Comparative Literature and Language Exchange Program	1986-1987
b. 30, f. 6	Comparative Literature and Language Exchange Program	1988-1989
b. 30, f. 7	Comparative Literature and Language Exchange Program	1990-1991
b. 31, f. 1	Comparative Literature and Language Exchange Program	1992-1993
b. 31, f. 2	Comparative Literature and Language Exchange Program	1994-1996
b. 31, f. 3	Comparative Literature and Language Exchange Program - publications	1985, 1990
b. 31, f. 4	Doctoral Business Administration Fellowship Program	1977-1989
b. 31, f. 5	Graduate Business Program	1982-1997

Chinese University of Hong Kong (continued)

b. 31 , f. 6	Lingnan Faculty Development Fellowship Program	1980-1983
b. 31, f. 7	PRC Teachers Fellowship Award Program	1980-1984
b. 31, f. 8	Program on Sociology and the Study of Contemporary Chinese Society	1981-1983
b. 31, f. 9	Program on Sociology and the Study of Contemporary Chinese Society	1984-1988
b. 32, f. 1	Research Centre for Translation	1985-1987
b. 32, f. 2	Research Centre for Translation	1988-1996
b. 32, f. 3	Universities Service Centre	1989
	Miscellaneous programs and projects	
b. 32, f. 4	W. T. Chan Fellowships Program - U.C. Berkeley	2003-2004
b. 32, f. 5	W. T. Chan Fellowships Program - Institute of International Education administration	2006-2007
b. 32, f. 7	Chen Su-Qing biography	2000
b. 34, f. 1	China Bridges International / formerly China-Cornell Fellowship Program	1994
b. 34, f. 2	China Bridges International / formerly China-Cornell Fellowship Program	1995
b. 34, f. 3	China Bridges International / formerly China-Cornell Fellowship Program	1996
b. 34, f. 4	China Bridges International / formerly China-Cornell Fellowship Program	1997
b. 34, f. 5	China Bridges International	1998
b. 34, f. 6	China Bridges International	1999
b. 34, f. 7	China Bridges International	2000-2003
b. 34, f. 8	Committee on Scholarly Communication with China	1984-1996
b. 32, f. 6	Elisabeth Luce Moore Leadership Program - Institute of International Education administration	2004
b. 32, f. 8	Hong Kong-America Center	1992-1994
b. 32, f. 9	Hong Kong-America Center	1995
b. 32, f. 10	Hong Kong-America Center	1996
b. 33, f. 1	Hong Kong-America Center	1997
b. 33, f. 2	Hong Kong-America Center	1998-2002
b. 33, f. 3	Hong Kong-America Center	2004
b. 33, f. 4	Hong Kong Summer Service Program	2004-2006
b. 33, f. 5	Lingnan Alumni Association of Guangzhou	1981-1985
b. 33, f. 6	Lingnan Alumni Association of Guangzhou	1986-1988

Miscellaneous programs and projects (continued)

b. 33, f. 7	Lingnan Alumni Association of Guangzhou	1989-1990
b. 33, f. 8	Lingnan Alumni Association of Guangzhou	1991-1995
b. 33, f. 9	Lingnan Education Organization Limited	1980
b. 33, f. 10	Lingnan Luncheon Club	1986-1987
b. 33, f. 11	Lingnan Luncheon Club	1988-1991
b. 33, f. 12	Lingnan Luncheon Club	1992-1993
b. 33, f. 13	Lingnan Luncheon Club	1994-1995
b. 35, f. 1	National Committee on United States-China Relations	2000-2001
b. 35, f. 2	Teachers College Seminar on Chinese Education	2000-2003
b. 35, f. 3	University of Hong Kong - Programme in American Studies	1998-1999
b. 35, f. 4	University of Hong Kong - Programme in American Studies	2000-2003
b. 35, f. 5	University of Hong Kong - Interdisciplinary Teaching program	2004
b. 35, f. 6	University of Pittsburgh - Sociology Department	1982-1984
b. 35, f. 7	University of Pittsburgh - Sociology Department	1994-1999
b. 35, f. 8	University of Pittsburgh - Sociology Department	2000
b. 35, f. 9	$\label{lem:condition} \mbox{Vermont Law School / Sun Yat-sen University Partnership for Environmental Law in China}$	2004-2006
b. 35, f. 9 b. 35, f. 10		
·	Law in China Vermont Law School / Sun Yat-sen University Partnership for Environmental	
b. 35, f. 10	Law in China Vermont Law School / Sun Yat-sen University Partnership for Environmental Law in China	2007
b. 35, f. 10 b. 35, f. 11	Vermont Law School / Sun Yat-sen University Partnership for Environmental Law in China Volunteers in Asia - Guangzhou English Training Centre for the Disabled	2007 1999-2001
b. 35, f. 10 b. 35, f. 11 b. 36, f. 1	Law in China Vermont Law School / Sun Yat-sen University Partnership for Environmental Law in China Volunteers in Asia - Guangzhou English Training Centre for the Disabled Williams College - Williams-in-Asia	2007 1999-2001 1978-1984
b. 35, f. 10 b. 35, f. 11 b. 36, f. 1 b. 36, f. 2	Vermont Law School / Sun Yat-sen University Partnership for Environmental Law in China Volunteers in Asia - Guangzhou English Training Centre for the Disabled Williams College - Williams-in-Asia Williams College - Center for Development Economics	2007 1999-2001 1978-1984 1984-1985
b. 35, f. 10 b. 35, f. 11 b. 36, f. 1 b. 36, f. 2 b. 36, f. 3	Vermont Law School / Sun Yat-sen University Partnership for Environmental Law in China Volunteers in Asia - Guangzhou English Training Centre for the Disabled Williams College - Williams-in-Asia Williams College - Center for Development Economics Yale-China Association - Blatchford/Lanzhou project	2007 1999-2001 1978-1984 1984-1985 1979
b. 35, f. 10 b. 35, f. 11 b. 36, f. 1 b. 36, f. 2 b. 36, f. 3 b. 36, f. 4	Vermont Law School / Sun Yat-sen University Partnership for Environmental Law in China Volunteers in Asia - Guangzhou English Training Centre for the Disabled Williams College - Williams-in-Asia Williams College - Center for Development Economics Yale-China Association - Blatchford/Lanzhou project Yale-China Association - Blatchford/Lanzhou project	2007 1999-2001 1978-1984 1984-1985 1979
b. 35, f. 10 b. 35, f. 11 b. 36, f. 1 b. 36, f. 2 b. 36, f. 3 b. 36, f. 4 b. 36, f. 5	Vermont Law School / Sun Yat-sen University Partnership for Environmental Law in China Volunteers in Asia - Guangzhou English Training Centre for the Disabled Williams College - Williams-in-Asia Williams College - Center for Development Economics Yale-China Association - Blatchford/Lanzhou project Yale-China Association - Blatchford/Lanzhou project	2007 1999-2001 1978-1984 1984-1985 1979 1980 1981-1982
b. 35, f. 10 b. 35, f. 11 b. 36, f. 1 b. 36, f. 2 b. 36, f. 3 b. 36, f. 4 b. 36, f. 5 b. 36, f. 6	Vermont Law School / Sun Yat-sen University Partnership for Environmental Law in China Volunteers in Asia - Guangzhou English Training Centre for the Disabled Williams College - Williams-in-Asia Williams College - Center for Development Economics Yale-China Association - Blatchford/Lanzhou project Yale-China Association - Blatchford/Lanzhou project Yale-China Association - Blatchford/Lanzhou project Yale-China Association - miscellaneous	2007 1999-2001 1978-1984 1984-1985 1979 1980 1981-1982 1981-1982
b. 35, f. 10 b. 35, f. 11 b. 36, f. 1 b. 36, f. 2 b. 36, f. 3 b. 36, f. 4 b. 36, f. 5 b. 36, f. 6 b. 36, f. 7	Vermont Law School / Sun Yat-sen University Partnership for Environmental Law in China Volunteers in Asia - Guangzhou English Training Centre for the Disabled Williams College - Williams-in-Asia Williams College - Center for Development Economics Yale-China Association - Blatchford/Lanzhou project Yale-China Association - Blatchford/Lanzhou project Yale-China Association - Blatchford/Lanzhou project Yale-China Association - miscellaneous Yale-China Association - miscellaneous	2007 1999-2001 1978-1984 1984-1985 1979 1980 1981-1982 1981-1982 1983-1984
b. 35, f. 10 b. 35, f. 11 b. 36, f. 1 b. 36, f. 2 b. 36, f. 3 b. 36, f. 4 b. 36, f. 5 b. 36, f. 6 b. 36, f. 7 b. 36, f. 8	Vermont Law School / Sun Yat-sen University Partnership for Environmental Law in China Volunteers in Asia - Guangzhou English Training Centre for the Disabled Williams College - Williams-in-Asia Williams College - Center for Development Economics Yale-China Association - Blatchford/Lanzhou project Yale-China Association - Blatchford/Lanzhou project Yale-China Association - Blatchford/Lanzhou project Yale-China Association - miscellaneous Yale-China Association - miscellaneous Yale-China Association - miscellaneous	2007 1999-2001 1978-1984 1984-1985 1979 1980 1981-1982 1981-1982 1983-1984 1985-1991

Series V: Financial Records, 1974-2006

b. 37, f. 3	Financial statements	1974-1979
b. 37, f. 4	Financial statements	1980-1985
b. 37, f. 5	Financial statements	1986-1991
b. 37, f. 6	Financial statements	1992-1996
b. 37, f. 7	Financial statements	1997-2000
b. 37, f. 8	Financial statements	2001-2006
b. 38, f. 1	Internal Revenue Service	1964-1974
b. 38, f. 2	Internal Revenue Service	1975-1979
b. 38, f. 3	Internal Revenue Service	1980-1982
b. 38, f. 4	Internal Revenue Service	1983-1986
b. 38, f. 5	Internal Revenue Service	1987-1989
b. 38, f. 6	Internal Revenue Service	1990-1991
b. 38, f. 7	Internal Revenue Service	1992-1994
b. 38, f. 8	Investment management proposal	2001

Series VI: Addendum-2019

Board of Trustees Records

Historical documentation

b. 39, f. 1	Background and general information	no date
b. 39, f. 2-6	Materials related to publication concerning Lingnan history	1886 - 2009, no date
b. 39, f. 7	Correspondence Letters of HB Graybill to his sister, Grace	1903–1909
b. 39, f. 8-10	Correspondence Correspondence related to Lingnan historical materials	1967–2007
b. 39, f. 11	Newsletters	1924-2003
b. 40, f. 1	Charter, by-laws, constitution, etc.	1926-1995
b. 40, f. 2	Diary of Joseph A. Hahn	1950-1951
b. 40, f. 3	Directory of foreign staff, 1898-1951	1952
b. 40, f. 4	Guide to archival materials	1954-1994
b. 40, f. 5-6	New York agencies	1965–1987
b. 40, f. 7	Lingnan alumni	1969-2008
b. 40, f. 8	Photographs	1971–1995
Tru	istees correspondence & documents	
Tru b. 40, f. 9-12	york Allen Memoranda to trustees; obituary (1989)	1952–1979, 1989
	York Allen	1952–1979, 1989 1975–2003
b. 40, f. 9-12	York Allen Memoranda to trustees; obituary (1989) Tung Au	
b. 40, f. 9-12 b. 40, f. 13-14	York Allen Memoranda to trustees; obituary (1989) Tung Au Including novel by Steve Au: Beijing Odyssey	1975-2003
b. 40, f. 9-12 b. 40, f. 13-14 b. 41, f. 1	York Allen Memoranda to trustees; obituary (1989) Tung Au Including novel by Steve Au: Beijing Odyssey Tristan E. Beplat	1975-2003 1975, 1985
b. 40, f. 9-12 b. 40, f. 13-14 b. 41, f. 1 b. 41, f. 2-3	York Allen Memoranda to trustees; obituary (1989) Tung Au Including novel by Steve Au: Beijing Odyssey Tristan E. Beplat Lo-Yi Chan	1975-2003 1975, 1985 1986-2001
b. 40, f. 9-12 b. 40, f. 13-14 b. 41, f. 1 b. 41, f. 2-3 b. 41, f. 4-5	York Allen Memoranda to trustees; obituary (1989) Tung Au Including novel by Steve Au: Beijing Odyssey Tristan E. Beplat Lo-Yi Chan Frederic C. Chang, M.D.	1975-2003 1975, 1985 1986-2001 1990-2005
b. 40, f. 9-12 b. 40, f. 13-14 b. 41, f. 1 b. 41, f. 2-3 b. 41, f. 4-5 b. 41, f. 6	York Allen Memoranda to trustees; obituary (1989) Tung Au Including novel by Steve Au: Beijing Odyssey Tristan E. Beplat Lo-Yi Chan Frederic C. Chang, M.D. Nancy Chapman	1975-2003 1975, 1985 1986-2001 1990-2005 1987-1989
b. 40, f. 9-12 b. 40, f. 13-14 b. 41, f. 1 b. 41, f. 2-3 b. 41, f. 4-5 b. 41, f. 6 b. 41, f. 7	York Allen Memoranda to trustees; obituary (1989) Tung Au Including novel by Steve Au: Beijing Odyssey Tristan E. Beplat Lo-Yi Chan Frederic C. Chang, M.D. Nancy Chapman Edward C. Chow	1975-2003 1975, 1985 1986-2001 1990-2005 1987-1989 2000-2004
b. 40, f. 9-12 b. 40, f. 13-14 b. 41, f. 1 b. 41, f. 2-3 b. 41, f. 4-5 b. 41, f. 6 b. 41, f. 7 b. 41, f. 8	York Allen Memoranda to trustees; obituary (1989) Tung Au Including novel by Steve Au: Beijing Odyssey Tristan E. Beplat Lo-Yi Chan Frederic C. Chang, M.D. Nancy Chapman Edward C. Chow John D. Eusden Austin C. Frank Including article by Frank: "Western Faculty at Lingnan: Frank Family	1975-2003 1975, 1985 1986-2001 1990-2005 1987-1989 2000-2004 1975-1987

Board of Trustees Records > Trustees correspondence & documents (continued)

b. 41, f. 11	Ralph E. Lerner	1979-2001
b. 41, f. 12	Karl Lo	2000, 2007
b. 41, f. 13	Michael O. Magdol	1989-2002
b. 41, f. 14	Miran Barry	2010 June-2010 November
b. 41 , f. 15	Shirley L. Mow Including article by Mow: "A Brief History of Women's Education in China"	2001–2008
b. 42 , f. 1-15	Douglas P. Murray Including article by Murray: "Exchanges with the People's Republic of China"	1973–1986 March
b. 43, f. 1-9	Douglas P. Murray	1986 April - 2005
b. 43, f. 10	Douglas P. Murray's salary and expenses	1984-1997
b. 43, f. 11	Jane Szutu Permaul	1985-2012
b. 43 , f. 12-17	Russell A. Phillips Memoranda to trustees	1979–1993
b. 44, f. 1	Edward Rhoads Edward Rhoad's articles and photos	1985-2001
b. 44, f. 2	Leslie Stone	1996-2008
b. 44, f. 3-5	Stuyvesant Wainwright III Including docuemnts on trustees' travel expenses	1978-2000
b. 44, f. 6-7	James T. Wu	1989-2008
b. 44, f. 8	C. K. Yang	1973-1986
Tru	stees' activities	
b. 44, f. 9-14	Trips taken by trustees and staff	1962-2003
b. 45, f. 1-3	Trips taken by trustees and staff	2004-2010
b. 45, f. 4	Trips to US taken by SYSU delegation	1982-1983
b. 45, f. 5	Trips to US taken by staff of Lingnan University, HK	1998 September-1998 October
b. 45 , f. 6	Trips to US taken by SYSU faculty	2005 March- 2005 October
b. 45 , f. 7	Assistant treasurer agreement	1966 July-1966 December

Board of Trustees Records > Trustees' activities (continued)

b. 45, f. 8	Pensions	1966-1974
b. 45, f. 9-13	Long range planning (strategic plan)	1971-2008
b. 45, f. 14	Contact information of trustees and staff	1973-2010
b. 45, f. 15	Nominating committee	1981-2003
b. 46, f. 1	Biographies of trustee members	1984-2008
b. 46, f. 2	Policies of grants program	1986-1995
b. 46, f. 3	Lingnan luncheon club	1986-1997
b. 46, f. 4	Hiring and staff compensation of the IIE	1992–1997
b. 46, f. 5-7	Staff employment	1994
b. 46, f. 8	Background and general information	1995-2006
b. 46, f. 9	Staff evaluation	1999-2011
b. 46, f. 10	Ad hoc committee on space and administration	2003-2004
b. 46, f. 11	Foundation operation and management survey	2004-2005
b. 46, f. 12	Conflict of interest forms	2005-2010
h 44 f 12	Miscellaneous: list of grants reports, memorandum, meeting agdena,	1952-2004
b. 46, f. 13	etc.	1702 2001
Programs	etc.	
Programs	etc. s and projects	1979-2011
Programs	etc. s and projects ongshan University (Sun Yat-Sen University, SYSU)	
Programs	etc. s and projects ongshan University (Sun Yat-Sen University, SYSU) Correspondence	
Programs Zho	etc. s and projects ongshan University (Sun Yat-Sen University, SYSU) Correspondence Grants-related correspondence	1979-2011
Programs Zho b. 47, f. 1-3 b. 47, f. 4-7	etc. s and projects ongshan University (Sun Yat-Sen University, SYSU) Correspondence Grants-related correspondence Grant proposals	1979-2011 1981-2010
Drograms Zho b. 47, f. 1-3 b. 47, f. 4-7 b. 47, f. 8-13	etc. s and projects ongshan University (Sun Yat-Sen University, SYSU) Correspondence Grants-related correspondence Grant proposals Grant reports	1979-2011 1981-2010 1981-2002 2003 - 2009
Drograms Zho b. 47, f. 1-3 b. 47, f. 4-7 b. 47, f. 8-13 b. 48, f. 1-9	etc. s and projects ongshan University (Sun Yat-Sen University, SYSU) Correspondence Grants-related correspondence Grant proposals Grant reports Grant reports	1979-2011 1981-2010 1981-2002 2003 - 2009 March 8 2009 March 15 -
b. 47, f. 1-3 b. 47, f. 4-7 b. 47, f. 8-13 b. 48, f. 1-9 b. 49, f. 1-7	etc. s and projects ongshan University (Sun Yat-Sen University, SYSU) Correspondence Grants-related correspondence Grant proposals Grant reports Grant reports Grant reports	1979–2011 1981–2010 1981–2002 2003 - 2009 March 8 2009 March 15 - 2012, no date
b. 47, f. 1-3 b. 47, f. 4-7 b. 47, f. 8-13 b. 48, f. 1-9 b. 49, f. 1-7	etc. s and projects ongshan University (Sun Yat-Sen University, SYSU) Correspondence Grants-related correspondence Grant proposals Grant reports Grant reports Henry Frank Fellowship	1979-2011 1981-2010 1981-2002 2003 - 2009 March 8 2009 March 15 - 2012, no date 1985-1990
b. 47, f. 1-3 b. 47, f. 4-7 b. 47, f. 8-13 b. 48, f. 1-9 b. 49, f. 1-7 b. 49, f. 8 b. 49, f. 9	etc. s and projects ongshan University (Sun Yat-Sen University, SYSU) Correspondence Grants-related correspondence Grant proposals Grant reports Grant reports Henry Frank Fellowship US medical insurance for grant recipients	1979-2011 1981-2010 1981-2002 2003 - 2009 March 8 2009 March 15 - 2012, no date 1985-1990 1993-2001
b. 47, f. 1-3 b. 47, f. 4-7 b. 47, f. 8-13 b. 48, f. 1-9 b. 49, f. 1-7 b. 49, f. 8 b. 49, f. 9 b. 49, f. 10	etc. s and projects ongshan University (Sun Yat-Sen University, SYSU) Correspondence Grants-related correspondence Grant proposals Grant reports Grant reports Henry Frank Fellowship US medical insurance for grant recipients Grants for staff training	1979-2011 1981-2010 1981-2002 2003 - 2009 March 8 2009 March 15 - 2012, no date 1985-1990 1993-2001 1996-1998

Programs and projects > Zhongshan University (Sun Yat-Sen University, SYSU) (continued)

b. 50, f. 7 China Bridges International (CBI) fellowship program 2001 Aprill b. 50, f. 8 Zhongshan-NYU law collaboration 2001-2005 b. 50, f. 9 International conference 2001-2005 b. 50, f. 10-11 Zhongshan clinical legal education program 2002-2003 b. 51, f. 1 Lingnan University (College) programs 2003-2004 b. 51, f. 2 Book reimbursement 2004-2003 b. 51, f. 3 Rejected proposals 2004-2004 b. 51, f. 4 Selene Wun scholarship 2005-2010 b. 51, f. 5 Grants to MBA center at Lingnan University (College) 2006 November 27 b. 51, f. 6 Bryant-Sun Yat-sen joint program Including Bryant University brochures and China travel handbook 2008 March 12-2008 March 12-2008 March 14 b. 51, f. 6 Mental health education project and earthquake aid 2008-2010 b. 51, f. 9 Miscellaneous: Zhongshan brochures 1978-2010 b. 51, f. 9 Miscellaneous: Zhongshan brochures 1983-2009 b. 53, f. 10 Miscellaneous: Zhongshan brochures 1977-2008 b. 53, f. 11 Grant reports 1977-2008 b. 53, f. 12	b. 50, f. 4-6	Faculty development fund	1998-2007
b. 50, f. 9 International conference 2001-2005 b. 50, f. 10-11 Zhongshan clinical legal education program 2001-2005 b. 51, f. 1 Lingnan University (College) programs 2002-2003 b. 51, f. 2 Book reimbursement 2003-2004 b. 51, f. 3 Rejected proposals 2004 January-2004 May b. 51, f. 4 Selene Wun scholarship 2005-2010 b. 51, f. 5 Grants to MBA center at Lingnan University (College) 2006 November 27 b. 51, f. 6 Bryant-Sun Yat-sen joint program 2008 March 12-2008 Ma	b. 50, f. 7	China Bridges International (CBI) fellowship program	
b. 50, f. 10-11 Zhongshan clinical legal education program 2001-2005 b. 51, f. 1 Lingnan University (College) programs 2002-2003 b. 51, f. 2 Book reimbursement 2003-2004 b. 51, f. 3 Rejected proposals 2004 January-2004 May 2004 May 2005 Policy 2006 November 27 b. 51, f. 5 Grants to MBA center at Lingnan University (College) 2006 November 27 b. 51, f. 6 Bryant-Sun Yat-sen joint program Including Bryant University brochures and China travel handbook 2008 March 12-2008 March 12-2008 March 12-2008 March 12-2008 March 14-2008 March 14-2008 Policy Polic	b. 50, f. 8	Zhongshan-NYU law collaboration	2001–2005
b. 51, f. 1 Lingnan University (College) programs 2002–2003 b. 51, f. 2 Book reimbursement 2003–2004 b. 51, f. 3 Rejected proposals 2004 January-2004 May b. 51, f. 4 Selene Wun scholarship 2005–2010 b. 51, f. 5 Grants to MBA center at Lingnan University (College) 2006 November 27 b. 51, f. 6 Bryant-Sun Yat-sen joint program Including Bryant University brochures and China travel handbook 2008 March 12-2008 March 12-2008 March 12-2008 March 14-2008 March 14-2008 March 14-2008 Miscellaneous: publication, newspaper articles, speech, etc. 1978–2010 b. 51, f. 7 Miscellaneous: Zhongshan brochures 1983–2009 b. 51, f. 9 Miscellaneous: Zhongshan brochures 1983–2009 b. 51, f. 9 Miscellaneous: Zhongshan brochures 1977–2008 b. 51, f. 10 Grant reports 1977–2008 b. 53, f. 13 Grant reports 2009–2010 b. 53, f. 1-3 Grant reports 1983–2002 b. 53, f. 5 Center for Asian Pacific Studies 1983–2002 b. 53, f. 6 Grant proposals 1989–2003 b. 54, f. 1-2 LiFTS program 1996–2001	b. 50, f. 9	International conference	2001–2005
b. 51, f. 2 Book reimbursement 2003–2004 b. 51, f. 3 Rejected proposals 2004 January-2004 May b. 51, f. 4 Selene Wun scholarship 2005–2010 b. 51, f. 5 Grants to MBA center at Lingnan University (College) 2006 November 27 b. 51, f. 6 Bryant-Sun Yat-sen joint program Including Bryant University brochures and China travel handbook 2008 March 12-2008 March 14 b. 51, f. 7 Mental health education project and earthquake aid 2008–2010 b. 51, f. 8 Miscellaneous: publication, newspaper articles, speech, etc. 1978–2010 b. 51, f. 9 Miscellaneous: Zhongshan brochures 1983–2009 b. 51, f. 10 Miscellaneous: Zhongshan brochures no date Lingnan University in Hong Kong b. 52, f. 1-10 Grant reports 1977–2008 b. 53, f. 1-3 Grant reports 2009–2010 b. 53, f. 4 Program and projects 1983–2002 b. 53, f. 6 Grant proposals 1989–2003 b. 53, f. 7-9 Lingnan Development Fund 1991–2005 b. 54, f. 3 Conference 2000–2009 b. 54, f. 4 <	b. 50, f. 10-11	Zhongshan clinical legal education program	2001-2005
b. 51, f. 3 Rejected proposals 2004 January-2004 May b. 51, f. 4 Selene Wun scholarship 2005-2010 b. 51, f. 5 Grants to MBA center at Lingnan University (College) 2006 November 27 b. 51, f. 6 Bryant-Sun Yat-sen joint program Including Bryant University brochures and China travel handbook 2008 March 12-2008 March 14 b. 51, f. 7 Mental health education project and earthquake aid 2008-2010 b. 51, f. 8 Miscellaneous: publication, newspaper articles, speech, etc. 1978-2010 b. 51, f. 9 Miscellaneous: Zhongshan brochures 1983-2009 b. 51, f. 10 Miscellaneous: Zhongshan brochures no date Lingnan University in Hong Kong b. 52, f. 1-10 Grant reports 1977-2008 b. 53, f. 1-3 Grant reports 2009-2010 b. 53, f. 4 Program and projects 1983-2002 b. 53, f. 5 Center for Asian Pacific Studies 1985-1988 b. 53, f. 6 Grant proposals 1989-2003 b. 54, f. 1-2 LifTS program 1991-2005 b. 54, f. 3 Conference 2000-2009 b. 54, f. 4	b. 51, f. 1	Lingnan University (College) programs	2002-2003
b. 51, f. 4 Selene Wun scholarship 2005-2010 b. 51, f. 5 Grants to MBA center at Lingnan University (College) 2006 November 27 b. 51, f. 6 Bryant-Sun Yat-sen joint program Including Bryant University brochures and China travel handbook 2008 March 12-2008 March 12-2008 March 12-2008 March 12-2008 March 14 b. 51, f. 7 Mental health education project and earthquake aid 2008-2010 b. 51, f. 8 Miscellaneous: Dublication, newspaper articles, speech, etc. 1978-2010 b. 51, f. 9 Miscellaneous: Zhongshan brochures 1983-2009 b. 51, f. 10 Miscellaneous: Zhongshan brochures no date Lingnan University in Hong Kong b. 52, f. 1-10 Grant reports 1977-2008 b. 53, f. 1-3 Grant reports 2009-2010 b. 53, f. 4 Program and projects 1983-2002 b. 53, f. 5 Center for Asian Pacific Studies 1985-1988 b. 53, f. 6 Grant proposals 1989-2003 b. 54, f. 1-2 Lingnan Development Fund 1991-2005 b. 54, f. 3 Conference 2000-2009 b. 54, f. 4 Correspondence 2007-2009 <tr< td=""><td>b. 51, f. 2</td><td>Book reimbursement</td><td>2003-2004</td></tr<>	b. 51, f. 2	Book reimbursement	2003-2004
b. 51, f. 5 Grants to MBA center at Lingnan University (College) 2006 November 27 b. 51, f. 6 Bryant-Sun Yat-sen joint program Including Bryant University brochures and China travel handbook b. 51, f. 7 Mental health education project and earthquake aid 2008-2010 b. 51, f. 8 Miscellaneous: publication, newspaper articles, speech, etc. 1978-2010 b. 51, f. 9 Miscellaneous: Zhongshan brochures 1983-2009 b. 51, f. 10 Miscellaneous: Zhongshan brochures no date Lingnan University in Hong Kong b. 52, f. 1-10 Grant reports 1977-2008 b. 53, f. 1-3 Grant reports 2009-2010 b. 53, f. 4 Program and projects 1983-2002 b. 53, f. 5 Center for Asian Pacific Studies 1985-1988 b. 53, f. 6 Grant proposals 1989-2003 b. 54, f. 1-2 LiFTS program 1996-2001 b. 54, f. 3 Conference 2000-2009 b. 54, f. 4 Correspondence b. 54, f. 5 Grant number: SP-07-01 b. 54, f. 6 Grant number: SP-08-01 -90-738	b. 51, f. 3	Rejected proposals	
b. 51, f. 6 Bryant-Sun Yat-sen joint program Including Bryant University brochures and China travel handbook b. 51, f. 7 Mental health education project and earthquake aid 2008-2010 b. 51, f. 8 Miscellaneous: publication, newspaper articles, speech, etc. 1978-2010 b. 51, f. 9 Miscellaneous: Zhongshan brochures 1983-2009 b. 51, f. 10 Miscellaneous: Zhongshan brochures no date Lingnan University in Hong Kong b. 52, f. 1-10 Grant reports 1977-2008 b. 53, f. 1-3 Grant reports 2009-2010 b. 53, f. 4 Program and projects 1983-2002 b. 53, f. 5 Center for Asian Pacific Studies 1985-1988 b. 53, f. 6 Grant proposals 1989-2003 b. 53, f. 7-9 Lingnan Development Fund 1991-2005 b. 54, f. 1-2 LiFTS program 1996-2001 b. 54, f. 3 Conference 2000-2009 b. 54, f. 4 Grant number: SP-07-01 2007-2008 b. 54, f. 5 Grant number: SP-08-01	b. 51, f. 4	Selene Wun scholarship	2005-2010
Including Bryant University brochures and China travel handbook 2008 March 14 b. 51, f. 7 Mental health education project and earthquake aid 2008–2010 b. 51, f. 8 Miscellaneous: publication, newspaper articles, speech, etc. 1978–2010 b. 51, f. 9 Miscellaneous: Zhongshan brochures 1983–2009 b. 51, f. 10 Miscellaneous: Zhongshan brochures no date Lingnan University in Hong Kong b. 52, f. 1-10 Grant reports 1977–2008 b. 53, f. 1-3 Grant reports 2009–2010 b. 53, f. 4 Program and projects 1983–2002 b. 53, f. 5 Center for Asian Pacific Studies 1985–1988 b. 53, f. 6 Grant proposals 1989–2003 b. 53, f. 7-9 Lingnan Development Fund 1991–2005 b. 54, f. 1-2 LiFTS program 1996–2001 b. 54, f. 3 Conference 2000–2009 b. 54, f. 4 Correspondence 2001–2008 b. 54, f. 5 Grant number: SP-07-01 2007–2008 b. 54, f. 6 Grant number: SP-08-01 2007–2008	b. 51, f. 5	Grants to MBA center at Lingnan University (College)	
b. 51, f. 8 Miscellaneous: publication, newspaper articles, speech, etc. 1978–2010 b. 51, f. 9 Miscellaneous: Zhongshan brochures 1983–2009 b. 51, f. 10 Miscellaneous: Zhongshan brochures no date Lingnan University in Hong Kong b. 52, f. 1-10 Grant reports 1977–2008 b. 53, f. 1-3 Grant reports 2009–2010 b. 53, f. 4 Program and projects 1983–2002 b. 53, f. 5 Center for Asian Pacific Studies 1985–1988 b. 53, f. 6 Grant proposals 1989–2003 b. 53, f. 7-9 Lingnan Development Fund 1991–2005 b. 54, f. 1-2 LiFTS program 1996–2001 b. 54, f. 3 Conference 2000–2009 b. 54, f. 4 Correspondence 2001–2008 b. 54, f. 5 Grant number: SP-08-01 -90-138	b. 51 , f. 6		
b. 51, f. 9 Miscellaneous: Zhongshan brochures no date Lingnan University in Hong Kong b. 52, f. 1-10 Grant reports 1977-2008 b. 53, f. 1-3 Grant reports 2009-2010 b. 53, f. 4 Program and projects 1983-2002 b. 53, f. 5 Center for Asian Pacific Studies 1985-1988 b. 53, f. 6 Grant proposals 1989-2003 b. 53, f. 7-9 Lingnan Development Fund 1991-2005 b. 54, f. 1-2 LiFTS program 1996-2001 b. 54, f. 3 Conference 2000-2009 b. 54, f. 4 Gorrespondence 2001-2008 b. 54, f. 5 Grant number: SP-07-01 2007-2009 b. 54, f. 6 Grant number: SP-08-01	b. 51, f. 7	Mental health education project and earthquake aid	2008-2010
b. 51, f. 10 Miscellaneous: Zhongshan brochures no date Lingnan University in Hong Kong b. 52, f. 1-10 Grant reports 1977-2008 b. 53, f. 1-3 Grant reports 2009-2010 b. 53, f. 4 Program and projects 1983-2002 b. 53, f. 5 Center for Asian Pacific Studies 1985-1988 b. 53, f. 6 Grant proposals 1989-2003 b. 53, f. 7-9 Lingnan Development Fund 1991-2005 b. 54, f. 1-2 LiFTS program 1996-2001 b. 54, f. 3 Conference 2000-2009 b. 54, f. 4 Correspondence 2001-2008 b. 54, f. 5 Grant number: SP-07-01 2007-2009 b. 54, f. 6 Grant number: SP-08-01 2007-2008	b. 51, f. 8	Miscellaneous: publication, newspaper articles, speech, etc.	1978-2010
Lingnan University in Hong Kong b. 52, f. 1-10 Grant reports 1977-2008 b. 53, f. 1-3 Grant reports 2009-2010 b. 53, f. 4 Program and projects 1983-2002 b. 53, f. 5 Center for Asian Pacific Studies 1985-1988 b. 53, f. 6 Grant proposals 1989-2003 b. 53, f. 7-9 Lingnan Development Fund 1991-2005 b. 54, f. 1-2 LiFTS program 1996-2001 b. 54, f. 3 Conference 2000-2009 b. 54, f. 4 Correspondence 2001-2008 b. 54, f. 5 Grant number: SP-07-01 2007-2009 b. 54, f. 6 Grant number: SP-08-01 2007-2008	b. 51, f. 9	Miscellaneous: Zhongshan brochures	1983-2009
b. 52, f. 1-10 Grant reports 1977-2008 b. 53, f. 1-3 Grant reports 2009-2010 b. 53, f. 4 Program and projects 1983-2002 b. 53, f. 5 Center for Asian Pacific Studies 1985-1988 b. 53, f. 6 Grant proposals 1989-2003 b. 53, f. 7-9 Lingnan Development Fund 1991-2005 b. 54, f. 1-2 LiFTS program 1996-2001 b. 54, f. 3 Conference 2000-2009 b. 54, f. 4 Correspondence 2001-2008 b. 54, f. 5 Grant number: SP-07-01 2007-2009 b. 54, f. 6 Grant number: SP-08-01 2007-2008	b. 51, f. 10	Miscellaneous: Zhongshan brochures	no date
b. 53, f. 1-3 Grant reports 2009–2010 b. 53, f. 4 Program and projects 1983–2002 b. 53, f. 5 Center for Asian Pacific Studies 1985–1988 b. 53, f. 6 Grant proposals 1989–2003 b. 53, f. 7-9 Lingnan Development Fund 1991–2005 b. 54, f. 1-2 LiFTS program 1996–2001 b. 54, f. 3 Conference 2000–2009 b. 54, f. 4 Correspondence 2001–2008 b. 54, f. 5 Grant number: SP-07-01 2007–2009 b. 54, f. 6 Grant number: SP-08-01 -90 -138	Lin	gnan University in Hong Kong	
b. 53, f. 4 Program and projects 1983–2002 b. 53, f. 5 Center for Asian Pacific Studies 1985–1988 b. 53, f. 6 Grant proposals 1989–2003 b. 53, f. 7-9 Lingnan Development Fund 1991–2005 b. 54, f. 1-2 LiFTS program 1996–2001 b. 54, f. 3 Conference 2000–2009 b. 54, f. 4 Correspondence 2001–2008 b. 54, f. 5 Grant number: SP-07-01 2007–2009 b. 54, f. 6 Grant number: SP-08-01 -90-138	b. 52, f. 1-10	Grant reports	1977-2008
b. 53, f. 5 Center for Asian Pacific Studies 1985–1988 b. 53, f. 6 Grant proposals 1989–2003 b. 53, f. 7-9 Lingnan Development Fund 1991–2005 b. 54, f. 1-2 LiFTS program 1996–2001 b. 54, f. 3 Conference 2000–2009 b. 54, f. 4 Correspondence 2001–2008 b. 54, f. 5 Grant number: SP-07-01 2007–2009 b. 54, f. 6 Grant number: SP-08-01 -90 -138	b. 53, f. 1-3	Grant reports	2009-2010
b. 53, f. 6 Grant proposals 1989-2003 b. 53, f. 7-9 Lingnan Development Fund 1991-2005 b. 54, f. 1-2 LiFTS program 1996-2001 b. 54, f. 3 Conference 2000-2009 b. 54, f. 4 Correspondence 2001-2008 b. 54, f. 5 Grant number: SP-07-01 2007-2009 b. 54, f. 6 Grant number: SP-08-01 2007-2008	b. 53, f. 4	Program and projects	1983-2002
b. 53, f. 7-9 Lingnan Development Fund 1991–2005 b. 54, f. 1-2 LiFTS program 1996–2001 b. 54, f. 3 Conference 2000–2009 b. 54, f. 4 Correspondence 2001–2008 b. 54, f. 5 Grant number: SP-07-01 2007–2009 b. 54, f. 6 Grant number: SP-08-01 -90 -138	b. 53, f. 5	Center for Asian Pacific Studies	1985–1988
b. 54, f. 1-2 LiFTS program 1996–2001 b. 54, f. 3 Conference 2000–2009 b. 54, f. 4 Correspondence 2001–2008 b. 54, f. 5 Grant number: SP-07-01 2007–2009 b. 54, f. 6 Grant number: SP-08-01 -90-138	b. 53, f. 6	Grant proposals	1989-2003
b. 54, f. 3 Conference 2000–2009 b. 54, f. 4 Correspondence 2001–2008 b. 54, f. 5 Grant number: SP-07-01 2007–2009 b. 54, f. 6 Grant number: SP-08-01 -90 -138	b. 53, f. 7-9	Lingnan Development Fund	1991-2005
b. 54, f. 4 Correspondence 2001–2008 b. 54, f. 5 Grant number: SP-07-01 2007–2009 b. 54, f. 6 Grant number: SP-08-01 2007–2008	b. 54, f. 1-2	LiFTS program	1996-2001
b. 54, f. 5 Grant number: SP-07-01 2007-2009 b. 54, f. 6 Grant number: SP-08-01 2007-2008	b. 54, f. 3	Conference	2000-2009
b. 54, f. 6 Grant number: SP-08-01 2007–2008 -90 -138	b. 54, f. 4	Correspondence	2001-2008
-90 <i>-</i> 138	b. 54, f. 5	Grant number: SP-07-01	2007-2009
	b. 54, f. 6	-90 -138	2007-2008

Programs and projects > Lingnan University in Hong Kong (continued)

b. 54, f. 7-9	Visual studies catalogues	2010 September 28
b. 54, f. 10	Visiting tutor guidebook	no date
b. 54 , f. 11	Miscellaneous: photos, newspaper articles, etc.	1997-2010
b. 54, f. 12	Miscellaneous: Lingnan University brochures	2002-2008
b. 55, f. 1-2	Miscellaneous: Lingnan University brochures	2009-2011
Chir	nese University of Hong Kong	
b. 55, f. 3-4	Lingnan Institute of Business Administration	1962-1979
b. 55, f. 5	Chung Chi College	1967–1975
b. 55, f. 6	Faculty development fellowship program	1974-1983
b. 55, f. 7-8	Social Research Center/Department of Sociology	1976-2010
b. 55, f. 9	Doctoral business administration fellowship program	1979-1983
b. 55, f. 10	Two-year MBA programme	1981 October 22
b. 55 , f. 11	Comparative literature and language programmes	1983-1987
b. 55, f. 12	Academic visitors from PRC	1983-1988
b. 55, f. 13	Hong Kong-America Center	1986-2005
b. 56, f. 1	Research Centre for Translation	1987 March 19
b. 56, f. 2	Grant reports: faculty of education	2010-2011
b. 56, f. 3	Miscellaneous: brochures, sketch, etc.	1968-2005
b. 56, f. 4	Miscellaneous: correspondence, newsletters, etc.	1983-2010
Yale	-China Association	
b. 56 , f. 5	Lingnan teaching and research fellowship at Lanzhou Charles H. Baltchford's correspondence	1978–1981
b. 56, f. 6-9	English teaching program	1995-2010
b. 56, f. 10-12	Lingnan/Yale-China partnership	1997-2011
b. 56, f. 13	Legal education fellowship program	2001–2010
b. 57, f. 1-3	Lingnan fellows program	2004-2007
b. 57, f. 4	Miscellaneous: correspondence, newsletters, etc.	1997-2005
Oth	er university and institution programs	
b. 57 , f. 5	National Academy of Sciences	1974 May-1974 June

Programs and projects > Other university and institution programs (continued)

b. 57, f. 6	Lanzhou University	1979–1981
b. 57, f. 7	Hong Kong Baptist College	1981 December 11
b. 57, f. 8	University of Pittsburgh	1981–2000
b. 57, f. 9	Ohio State University	1982 March- 1982 April
b. 57, f. 10	University of Hawaii	1982 August- 1982 October
b. 57, f. 11	Institute of International Education	1987 February- 1987 March
b. 57, f. 12	Williams College	1988 September 30
b. 57 , f. 13	C. K. Yang fellowship at Zhongshan and CUHK	1991–2003
b. 57 , f. 14	University of Connecticut	1998 December 2–1998 December 3
b. 57 , f. 15	University of Hong Kong	1998-2002
b. 57, f. 16	Hong Kong International Institute of Educational Leadership	1999-2001
b. 57 , f. 17	Columbia University	2001 March 7– 2001 April 1
b. 57 , f. 18	Fairfield University	2002-2010
b. 57, f. 19	Henry Luce Foundation	2003-2006
b. 57, f. 20	Hong Kong summer service program	2004-2005
	Numbered file of grant programs The order of this file has been retained as it was received. There is overlap between these files and files that appear under the names of the partner institutions and programs.	
b. 58, f. 1	T-01-29: Yale-China English teaching fellowship program at L(U)C	2006 January– 2006 March
b. 58, f. 2	T-02-06: Professorship program at SYSU	2003-2006
b. 58, f. 3	T-02-11: Yale Divinity School digitization project	2002-2004
b. 58, f. 4	T-02-22: Yale-China English teaching fellowship program at SYSU	2004-2006
b. 58, f. 5	T-03-07: Transformation of Chinese rural society at SYSU Center for Historical Anthropology at Sun Yat-Sen University	2003-2004
b. 58, f. 6	T-03-08: Social work education exchange at SYSU	2003-2004
b. 58, f. 7	T-03-09: Sex/gender education forum at SYSU	2002-2003

Programs and projects > Numbered file of grant programs (continued)

b. 58, f. 8	T-03-09: Sex/gender education forum at SYSU	2004-2005
b. 58, f. 9	T-03-10: Student affairs advance teaching at SYSU	no date
b. 58, f. 10	T-03-12: BA contemporary English summer program at LU, HK (BACES)	2003-2005
b. 58, f. 11	T-03-13: Lingnan visiting tutors at LU, HK	2003 June 16
b. 58, f. 12	T-03-14: Lingnan Foundation teaching scholar (LiFTS)	2003-2005
b. 58, f. 13	T-03-15: Students international exchange program at LU, HK (SIEP)	2003-2005
b. 58, f. 14	T-03-16: Postgraduate student conference scholarship at LU, HK	2003 June 16
b. 58, f. 15	T-03-22: Faculty development fund program at SYSU	2005 June 21- 2005 June 22
b. 58, f. 16	T-03-25: Yale Divinity School digitization project	2004 February- 2004 September
b. 58, f. 17	T-04-06: VLS-SYSU law school program	2003-2005
b. 58, f. 18	T-04-12: Lingnan (University) College at SYSU	2004-2006
b. 58, f. 19	T-04-16: Environmental law clinics at VLS and SYSU	2004-2005
b. 58, f. 20	T-05-08: W.T. Chan fellowship program at UCLA	2005 June-2005 July
b. 58, f. 21	T-05-09: W.T. Chan fellowship program at UC Berkeley	2005 May-2005 July
b. 58, f. 22	T-05-10: Guangzhou urban field study at SYSU	2005-2008
b. 58, f. 23	T-05-11: Small medium enterprises service center at SYSU	2004-2008
b. 59, f. 1	T-05-12: Pluralistic understanding and practice of religion at SYSU	2004-2007
b. 59, f. 2	T-05-12: Pluralistic understanding and practice of religion at SYSU	2008-2009
b. 59, f. 3	T-05-13: L(U)C development fund	2005 February- 2005 September
b. 59, f. 4	T-05-14A-G: Lingnan University in Hong Kong	2005-2008
b. 59, f. 5	T-05-15: Bryant-L(U)C exchange program	2005-2007
b. 59, f. 6	T-05-16: America and transnationalism project at SYSU	2004-2006
b. 59, f. 7	T-05-17: America and transnationalism project at SYSU	2005-2006
b. 59, f. 8	T-05-18: Yale-China English teaching fellowship program at SYSU	2004-2007
b. 59, f. 9	T-05-19: Student leadership conference at SYSU Hong Kong America Center at Sun Yat-Sen University	2005 May-2005 August
b. 59, f. 10	T-05-26: Yale-China English teaching fellowship program at SYSU	2006-2007
b. 59 , f. 11	T-06-09: Study abroad scholarships program at SYSU	2006-2010

Programs and projects > Numbered file of grant programs (continued)

b. 59, f. 12	T-06-10: Preservation and practice of Chinese traditional culture program at SYSU	2006-2009
b. 59 , f. 13	T-06-11: Learning pattern of teeth contour at SYSU	2005-2009
b. 59, f. 14	T-06-13: New MBA building contstruction project at L(U)C, SYSU	2006 May-2006 June
b. 60, f. 1	T-06-14: Internationalization of research universities in China Collaborative research project of Columbia, SYSU, Peking University	2005-2009
b. 60, f. 2	T-06-15: America and transnationalism at SYSU and University of Hong Kong	2006-2007
b. 60, f. 3	T-06-16: America and transnationalism at SYSU and University of Hong Kong	2005–2009
b. 60, f. 4	T-06-17: Yale-China English teaching fellowship program at SYSU	2006-2008
b. 60, f. 5	T-06-18: Student leadership conference at Hong Kong American Center	2006 April- 2006 July
b. 60, f. 6	T-07-05: Young administrative staff training at SYSU	2007-2010
b. 60, f. 7	T-07-06: Young faculty development fund at SYSU	2007-2010
b. 60, f. 8	T-07-07: Chemistry and sustainable development of human society program at SYSU	2006-2010
b. 60, f. 9	T-07-08: Lingnan visiting tutors scheme at LU, HK	2007-2008
b. 60, f. 10	T-07-09: BA contemporary English summer abroad program at LU, HK (BACES) $$	2007–2011
b. 60, f. 11	T-07-11: Visiting service-learning tutors scheme at LU, HK	2007-2008
b. 60, f. 12	T-07-12: W.T. Chan fellows selection at Institute of International Education	2007–2009
b. 60, f. 13	T-07-13: Yale-China English teaching fellowship program at SYSU	2007-2010
b. 60, f. 14	T-07-14: Student leadership conference at Hong Kong America Center	2007 April-2007 July
b. 60, f. 15	T-07-18: Liberal learning scheme at SYSU	2007–2010
b. 60, f. 16	T-07-19: Postgraduate student conference travel scholarships program at LU, HK	2008 January 2– 2008 January 9
b. 60, f. 17	T-07-20: Writer-in-residence programme at LU, HK	2008 January– 2008 April
b. 61 , f. 1		
	T-08-12A-C: Programs at Lingnan University, Hong Kong	2008-2009
b. 61 , f. 2	T-08-12A-C: Programs at Lingnan University, Hong Kong T-08-14: Joint training research program at SUNY	2008-2009

Programs and projects > Numbered file of grant programs (continued)

b. 61 , f. 4	T-08-15: Student leadership conference at Hong Kong America Center	2008 July-2008 October
b. 61, f. 5	T-09-07: Research internship of SYSU students at Yale University	2009 April- 2009 August
b. 61 , f. 6	T-09-10: Boya Ban Classes at SYSU	2009-2011
b. 61 , f. 7	T-09-11: Visiting service-learning tutor scheme at LU, HK	2009-2012
b. 61, f. 8	T-09-12: Artist-in-residence program, LU, HK	2009-2012
b. 61, f. 9	T-09-13: Outgoing exchange student need-based financial aid program at LU, HK	2009–2011
b. 61, f. 10	T-09-14: English writer-in-residence program at LU, HK	2009 June-2009 July
b. 61 , f. 11	T-09-15: I. K. Lai chaired proffesorship at LU, HK	2009-2010
b. 61, f. 12	T-09-16: Yale-China English teaching rogram at Lingnan (University) College, SYSU	2009 March- 2009 July
b. 61, f. 13	T-09-17: Service learning program at GETCH	2009-2011
b. 61, f. 14	T-09-18: China education initiative at SYSU	2009 June-2009 September
b. 61 , f. 15	T-09-20: Liberal education at SYSU	2010-2012
b. 61 , f. 16	T-10-08: General education curriculum at SYSU	2010-2012
b. 61 , f. 17	T-10-16: Young faculty development program at SYSU	2010-2011
b. 61, f. 18	T-10-17: Young adminstrative staff training program at SYSU	2010-2011
b. 62, f. 1	T-10-18: Boya Ban Classes at SYSU	2010 November 29
b. 62, f. 2	T-10-19: Medical ethics curriculum at SYSU	2010 August- 2010 November
b. 62, f. 3	T-10-21: Fairfield/LUHK joint program	2010 November 18
b. 62, f. 4	T-11-09: Ling (University) develop fund at Lingnan (University) College	2011 July 1
b. 62, f. 5	T-11-22: Sociological study of China and the US at SYSU	2011-2012
W.	T. Chan Fellowship	
b. 62, f. 6	W. T. Chan Fellowship: Background and general information	1994–1999
b. 62, f. 7	2001 W. T. Chan Fellowship	2001-2002
b. 62, f. 8	2002 W. T. Chan Fellowship	2001-2002
b. 62, f. 9	2003 W. T. Chan Fellowship	2002-2004

Programs and projects > W. T. Chan Fellowship (continued)

b. 62, f. 10	2004 W. T. Chan Fellowship	2004 May-2005 June
b. 62, f. 11	2005 W. T. Chan Fellowship: UCLA	2005-2006
b. 62, f. 12	2005 W. T. Chan Fellowship: UC Berkeley	2005-2006
b. 63, f. 1	2006 W. T. Chan Fellowship: fellowship recruitment and selection report	2005 September- 2006 December
b. 63, f. 2	2006 W. T. Chan Fellowship: UCLA	2005-2007
b. 63, f. 3	2006 W. T. Chan Fellowship: UC Berkeley	2006 May-2006 August
b. 63, f. 4	2007 W. T. Chan Fellowship: UCLA	2007-2008
b. 63, f. 5	2007 W. T. Chan Fellowship: UC Berkeley	2006-2007
b. 63, f. 6	2008 W. T. Chan Fellowship: fellowship recruitment and selection report	2007–2008
b. 63, f. 7	2008 W. T. Chan Fellowship: UCLA	2008 June-2008 December
b. 63, f. 8	2008 W. T. Chan Fellowship: UC Berkeley	2008-2009
b. 63, f. 9	2009 W. T. Chan Fellowship: fellowship recruitment and selection report	2008-2009
b. 63, f. 10	2009 W. T. Chan Fellowship: UCLA	2008-2010
b. 63, f. 11	2009 W. T. Chan Fellowship: UC Berkeley	2008-2009
b. 63, f. 12	2010 W. T. Chan Fellowship: fellowship recruitment and selection report	2009–2011
b. 63, f. 13	2010 W. T. Chan Fellowship: UCLA	2010-2011
b. 63, f. 14	2010 W. T. Chan Fellowship: UC Berkeley	2010-2011
b. 63, f. 15	2011 W. T. Chan Fellowship: fellowship recruitment and selection report	2011–2012
b. 63, f. 16	2011 W. T. Chan Fellowship: UCLA	2010-2011
b. 63, f. 17	2011 W. T. Chan Fellowship: UC Berkeley	2010-2011
b. 64 , f. 1	2012 W. T. Chan Fellowship: fellowship recruitment and selection report	2010-2012
b. 64, f. 2	2012 W. T. Chan Fellowship: UCLA	2010-2013
b. 64, f. 3	2013 W. T. Chan Fellowship: fellowship recruitment and selection report	2013 September
b. 64, f. 4	2013 W. T. Chan Fellowship: UCLA	2013

Programs and projects > W. T. Chan Fellowship (continued)

b. 64 , f. 5	2013 W. T. Chan Fellowship: UC Berkeley	2014 September 24
b. 64, f. 6	2014 W. T. Chan Fellowship: UCLA	2015 August 31
b. 64 , f. 7	2014 W. T. Chan Fellowship: UC Berkeley	2015 September 17
b. 64, f. 8	2015 W. T. Chan Fellowship: UCLA	2016 September 14
b. 64, f. 9	2015 W. T. Chan Fellowship: UC Berkeley	2016 September 30
b. 64, f. 10	W. T. Chan Fellowship: brochures and presentation	2004-2007
Financial	records	
Gra	nts	
b. 64, f. 11-20	Grant payments	1985–1998
b. 65, f. 1-8	Grant payments	1999-2010
Fina	ancial statements	
b. 65, f. 9	Financial statements	1954-1988
b. 65, f. 10-11	Financial statements: Bank of New York account	1957–1987
b. 65, f. 12	Financial statements: Chase Bank account	2000-2011
b. 65, f. 13	Financial statements: investments	1969–1999
b. 65 , f. 14	Financial statements: summary statements of income and expenditures	1961–1987
b. 66, f. 1	Financial statements: audit by Lester White and Company	1971–1979
b. 66, f. 2	Financial statements: audit by Goldstein Golub Kessler and Company, P.C	1987 June-1987 July
b. 66, f. 3-15	Financial statements: audits by Pallman and Company	1998-2010
Вед	uests and donations	
b. 66, f. 16	Bequests: summary of several bequests	1953 July 9
b. 66, f. 17	Bequests: Isabella Campbell	1953-1958
b. 66, f. 18-20	Bequests: J. Ackerman Coles	1958-2002
b. 67, f. 1-8	Bequests: Laai Estate	1991–1998
b. 67, f. 9	Bequests: Arthur Ling	1997-1998
b. 67, f. 10	Bequests: Y. S. Lee	1998-2000

Other financial and legal documentation

Financial records > Other financial and legal documentation (continued)

b. 67, f. 11-13	Correspondence	1971–2009
b. 68, f. 1	Appropriations	1977-1983
b. 68, f. 2	Liability insurance of Lingnan trustees	1985–1990
b. 68, f. 3	Invoices	1988-2011
b. 68, f. 4-6	Finance Committee	1996-2009
b. 68, f. 7	Financial performance	1999-2000
b. 68, f. 8	Class action suit	2000-2008
b. 68, f. 9	Miscellaneous: list of contributions, administrative costs, etc.	1951–1999

2013 September

b. **71,** f. **9**

Series VII: Addendum-2020

Foundation and Board of Trustees records		
	Historical documentation	
b. 69, f. 1	A Short History of the University's American Trustees, English edition, copy 1 (book)	1963
b. 69, f. 2	A Short History of the University's American Trustees, Englidsh edition, copy 2 (book)	1963
b. 69, f. 3	A Short History of the University's American Trustees, Chinese edition (book)	1963
b. 69, f. 4	Lingnan exchange students 1936-1937: autobiographical outlines	1987 November 13–1987 November 14
b. 69, f. 5	International Symposium on historical archives of pre-1949 Christian Higher Education in China	1993 September 11-1993 September 12
b. 69, f. 6	Correspondence on Lingnan archives	1994-1996
b. 69, f. 7	Modern Education in Guangdon and Lingnan University	1995
b. 70, f. 1	Archives of Lingnan University (book)	2000
b. 70, f. 2	Lingnan Spirit Forever: Mission in Transition, 1951-1990 (Book)	2002
b. 70, f. 3	Photo project of history of Lingnan University	2003
b. 70, f. 4	Photo history of old Lingnan University	2004
b. 70, f. 5	In Commemoration of C. K. Yang, Professor of Sociology (book)	2005
b. 70, f. 6	Chung Wing Kwong: Legendary Educator in China's New Learning (book)	2011
	Correspondence/documents/activities	
b. 71, f. 1	Correspondence	1990 May-1991 January
b. 71, f. 2	Trustee manual	1999 September
b. 71, f. 3	Trustee manual	2001 August
b. 71, f. 4	Grants committee	2002 February
b. 71, f. 5	Lingnan Foundation: Program and Activities, 2003-2004	2004
b. 71, f. 6	Lingnan Foundation biennial report, 2005-2007	2007
b. 71, f. 7	Trustee manual	2009 August
b. 71, f. 8	Commitments and approved proposals	2012-2015
L 74 C O	Contamonal	2012 Carria and

Grant proposals

Foundation and Board of Trustees records > Correspondence/documents/activities (continued)

b. 71 , f. 10	Trustees' visit to China	2014 June 10
b. 71 , f. 11	Guidelines for proposals	no date
b. 71, f. 12	Operation procedures	no date
	Programs and projects	
	Zhongshan University (Sun Yat-sen University, SYSU)	
	Historical documentation	
b. 71 , f. 13	Stamp album for the 100th anniversary of the First Affilated Hospital	2010
b. 71 , f. 14	30 Years of Cooperation between SYSU and Lingnan Foundation (book)	2011
b. 71 , f. 15	Biography of Professor Li Baojian of SYSU, Chinese edition (book)	2013
b. 72, f. 1	Long-lasting Cooperation for Excellence in Education (book)	2014
b. 72, f. 2	Articles Commemorating the 180th Anniversary of SYSU Memorial Hosptial, copy 1 (book)	2015
b. 72, f. 3	Articles Commemorating the 180th Anniversary of SYSU Memorial Hosptial, copy 2 (book)	2015
b. 72 , f. 4	Brochures	2004-2014
	Grants and program-related	
b. 73, f. 1	Correspondence on grants	2011-2015
b. 73, f. 2	T-09-10: Boya Ban class	2011-2014
b. 73, f. 3	T-10-16: Faculty development fund	2010-2012
b. 73, f. 4	T-10-17: Young administrative staff traning	2010-2012
b. 73, f. 5	T-10-18: Boya Ban class	2010-2013
b. 73, f. 6	T-10-19: SYSU medical ethics	2010-2012
b. 73, f. 7	T-11-21-M2: SYSU-Vanderbilt intangible cultural heritage sustainable development	2011-2013
b. 73, f. 8	T-12-01: SYSU and LF 30 years of collaboration	2012 April-2012 August
	T-12-03: Young faculty development fund	2012-2013
	T-12-04-M2: Young administrative staff training	2013-2014
b. 73, f. 9	T-12-05-M2: Boya College residential scholars program	2012-2014
b. 73, f. 10	T-12-06: Boya College and St. John's faculty and student exchange	2012-2013
b. 73, f. 11	T-12-11-S: Rule of law, trade, investment and business in China	2012-2013

Programs and projects > Zhongshan University (Sun Yat-sen University, SYSU) > Grants and program-related (continued)

b. 73, f. 12	T-2013-SY-01-M2: China-Us intangible cultural heritage sustainable development	2013 September-2013 November
b. 74 , f. 1	T-2013-SY-02-M2: Setting up a fund to support undergraduates	2013 September-2013 November
b. 74, f. 2	T-2013-OI-O1-M2: Joint study-aboard program at SYSU and Indiana-Purdue University	2013-2016
b. 74, f. 3	Liberal learning	2007 March
b. 74 , f. 4	Strengthening the sustainable and expansionary scheme research paper	2007 March
b. 74, f. 5	Joint training and research program for the next generation of urban China scholars	2011–2013
b. 74 , f. 6	SYSU-Vermont Law School student joint research	2011–2013
b. 74 , f. 7	Young faculty development program	2012-2013
b. 74, f. 8	Young administrative staff training program	2013 August- 2013 September
b. 74, f. 9	International conference on contemporary urban China research	2013 January- 2013 September
b. 74, f. 10	China-US intangible cultural heritage sustainable development	2013 September
b. 74 , f. 11	Joint training and research program for the next generation of urban China scholars	2013 September
b. 74, f. 12	Liberal learning scheme	2013 September
b. 74, f. 13	Medical ethics: bilingual curriculum development	2013
b. 74, f. 14	Boya Ban class 2011	2013-2014
b. 74 , f. 15	Boya Ban residential scholar program	2013-2014
b. 74, f. 16	Boya College and St John's international faculty and student exchange program	2013-2014
b. 75 , f. 1	Lingnan travel study supporting plan	2013-2014
b. 75, f. 2	SYSU-Vermont Law School joint program	2014 August
b. 75, f. 3	Faculty development for entrepreneurship education	2014 September
b. 75, f. 4	Young administrative staff training program	2014 September
b. 75, f. 5	Young faculty development program	2014 September
b. 75, f. 6	Establishment of service learning office at SYSU	2014-2016
b. 75, f. 7	Liberal learning program	no date

Programs and projects > Zhongshan University (Sun Yat-sen University, SYSU) > Grants and program-related (continued)

b. 78, f. 8 Report to Lingnan Foundation 2010-2012 b. 78, f. 9 Report to Lingnan Foundation 2013 September b. 75, f. 10 Report to Lingnan Foundation 2014 September b. 75, f. 11 Report to Lingnan Foundation 2016 June b. 75, f. 12 A published book by Lingnan Foundation's grant support 2012 b. 75, f. 13 A published book by Lingnan Foundation's grant support 2014 b. 75, f. 14 A published book by Lingnan Foundation's grant support 2017 b. 75, f. 15 A published book by Lingnan Foundation's grant support 2017 b. 75, f. 15 A published book by Lingnan Foundation's grant support 2017 b. 75, f. 15 A published book by Lingnan Foundation's grant support 2017 b. 75, f. 15 A published book by Lingnan Foundation's grant support 2017 b. 76, f. 1 S0 Years of Lingnan Spirit, copp 1 (book) 2017 b. 76, f. 2 S1 Years of Lingnan Spirit, copp 2 (book) 2017 b. 76, f. 3 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, English edition, copp 2 (book) 2018 b. 76, f. 4 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, English edition, copp 2 (book) 2018 b. 76, f. 5 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, Chinese edition, copp 2018 c. 76, f. 6 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, Chinese edition, copp 2018 c. 76, f. 6 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, Chinese edition, copp 2018 c. 76, f. 6 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, Chinese edition, copp 2011 b. 77, f. 1 Strategic plan 2002-2014 Grants and program-related b. 77, f. 2 3rd Asia-Pacific regional conference on service-learning 2010-2011 b. 77, f. 3 List of grant programs 2011-2012 b. 77, f. 5 Visiting service-learning toutor scheme 2012 August-2012 October 2017 b. 77, f. 6 2nd Asia-Pacific regional conference on service-learning 2012 October 2017, f. 6 2nd Asia-Pacific regional conference on service-learning 2012 October 2017, f. 7, f. 8 Cross-border 5-L Summer Institute 2012-2013 b. 77, f. 9 Faculty mini-grants for development of service-learning courses 2012-2013 b. 77, f. 10 Service-learning programs outside of HK			
b. 75, f. 10 Report to Lingnan Foundation 2014 September b. 75, f. 11 Report to Lingnan Foundation 2016 June b. 75, f. 12 A published book by Lingnan Foundation's grant support 2012 b. 75, f. 13 A published book by Lingnan Foundation's grant support 2014 b. 75, f. 14 A published book by Lingnan Foundation's grant support 2017 b. 75, f. 15 A published book by Lingnan Foundation's grant support 2017 b. 76, f. 1 50 Years of Lingnan Spirit, copy 1 (book) 2017 b. 76, f. 2 51 Years of Lingnan Spirit, copy 2 (book) 2017 b. 76, f. 3 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, English edition, copy 2 (book) 2018 b. 76, f. 4 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, Chinese edition, copy 2 (book) 2018 b. 76, f. 5 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, Chinese edition, copy 2 (book) 2018 b. 76, f. 6 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, Chinese edition, copy 2 (book) 2018 b. 76, f. 6 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, Chinese edition, copy 2 (book) 2018 b. 76, f. 6 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, Chinese edition, copy 2 (book) 2012 <td>b. 75, f. 8</td> <td>Report to Lingnan Foundation</td> <td>2010-2012</td>	b. 75, f. 8	Report to Lingnan Foundation	2010-2012
b. 75, f.11 Report to Lingnan Foundation 2016 June b. 75, f.12 A published book by Lingnan Foundation's grant support 2012 b. 75, f.13 A published book by Lingnan Foundation's grant support 2014 b. 75, f.14 A published book by Lingnan Foundation's grant support 2017 b. 75, f.15 A published book by Lingnan Foundation's grant support 2017 b. 75, f.15 A published book by Lingnan Foundation's grant support 2017 b. 76, f.15 A published book by Lingnan Foundation's grant support 2017 b. 76, f.16 S0 Years of Lingnan Spirit, copy 1 (book) 2017 b. 76, f. 2 51 Years of Lingnan Spirit, copy 2 (book) 2017 b. 76, f. 3 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, English edition, copy 2018 c (book) b. 76, f. 4 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, English edition, copy 2018 c (book) b. 76, f. 5 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, Chinese edition, copy 2018 c (book) b. 76, f. 6 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, Chinese edition, copy 2018 c (book) b. 77, f. 6 Strategic plan 2009-2011 b. 77, f. 1 Strategic plan 2009-2011 b. 77, f. 2 3rd Asia-Pacific regional conference on service-learning 2010-2011 b. 77, f. 3 List of grant programs 2011-2012 b. 77, f. 4 Outgoing exchange student need-based financial aid scheme 2011-2013 b. 77, f. 5 Visiting service-learning toutor scheme 2012 August-2012 October 2017, f. 7, f. 6 2nd Asia-Pacific regional conference on service-learning 2012 October 2017, f. 7, f. 7, f. 6 2nd Asia-Pacific regional conference on service-learning 2012 October 2017, f. 7, f. 7, f. 6 2nd Asia-Pacific regional conference on service-learning 2012 October 2017, f. 7, f. 8 Cross-border S-L Summer Institute 2012-2013 b. 77, f. 9 Faculty mini-grants for development of service-learning courses 2012-2013 b. 77, f. 9 Faculty mini-grants for development of service-learning courses 2012-2013 b. 77, f. 9	b. 75, f. 9	Report to Lingnan Foundation	2013 September
b. 75, f.12 A published book by Lingnan Foundation's grant support 2014 b. 75, f.13 A published book by Lingnan Foundation's grant support 2017 b. 75, f.14 A published book by Lingnan Foundation's grant support 2017 b. 75, f.15 A published book by Lingnan Foundation's grant support 2017 b. 75, f.15 A published book by Lingnan Foundation's grant support 2017 b. 76, f.1 SO Years of Lingnan Spirit, copy 1 (book) 2017 b. 76, f.2 51 Years of Lingnan Spirit, copy 2 (book) 2017 b. 76, f.3 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, English edition, copy 2018 b. 76, f.4 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, English edition, copy 2018 b. 76, f.5 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, Chinese edition, copy 2018 b. 76, f.6 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, Chinese edition, copy 2018 c (book) b. 76, f.6 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, Chinese edition, copy 2018 c (book) b. 77, f.1 Strategic plan 2009-2011 b. 77, f.1 Strategic plan 2009-2011 b. 77, f.2 3rd Asia-Pacific regional conference on service-learning 2010-2011 b. 77, f.3 List of grant programs 2011-2012 b. 77, f.4 Outgoing exchange student need-based financial aid scheme 2011-2013 b. 77, f.5 Visiting service-learning toutor scheme 2012 August-2012 October 2017, f.6 2nd Asia-Pacific regional conference on service-learning 2012 October 2017, f.7, f.8 Cross-border S-L Summer Institute 2012-2013 b. 77, f.8 Cross-border S-L Summer Institute 2012-2013 b. 77, f.8 Faculty mini-grants for development of service-learning courses 2012-2013 b. 77, f.9 Faculty mini-grants for development of service-learning courses 2012-2013	b. 75 , f. 10	Report to Lingnan Foundation	2014 September
b. 75, f. 13 A published book by Lingnan Foundation's grant support 2017 b. 75, f. 14 A published book by Lingnan Foundation's grant support 2017 b. 75, f. 15 A published book by Lingnan Foundation's grant support 2017 Lingnan University in Hong Kong Historical documentation b. 76, f. 1 50 Years of Lingnan Spirit, copy 1 (book) 2017 b. 76, f. 2 51 Years of Lingnan Spirit, copy 2 (book) 2017 b. 76, f. 3 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, English edition, copy 2018 b. 76, f. 4 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, English edition, copy 2018 c. 76, f. 5 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, Chinese edition, copy 2018 c. 76, f. 6 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, Chinese edition, copy 2018 c. 76, f. 6 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, Chinese edition, copy 2018 c. 76, f. 6 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, Chinese edition, copy 2018 c. 77, f. 6 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, Chinese edition, copy 2018 c. 77, f. 1 Strategic plan 2002-2014 c. 77, f. 2 3rd Asia-Pacific regional conference on service-learning 2010-2011 b. 77, f. 3 List of grant programs 2011-2012 b. 77, f. 4 Outgoing exchange student need-based financial aid scheme 2011-2013 b. 77, f. 5 Visiting service-learning toutor scheme 2012 August-2012 October 2017, f. 6 2nd Asia-Pacific regional conference on service-learning 2012 October 2017, f. 7, f. 7, f. 7, f. 7, f. 7, f. 8 Cross-border S-L Summer Institute 2012-2013 b. 77, f. 8 Cross-border S-L Summer Institute 2012-2013 b. 77, f. 9 Faculty mini-grants for development of service-learning courses 2012-2013	b. 75 , f. 11	Report to Lingnan Foundation	2016 June
b. 75, f. 14 A published book by Lingnan Foundation's grant support 2017 b. 75, f. 15 A published book by Lingnan Foundation's grant support 2017 Lingnan University in Hong Kong Historical documentation b. 76, f. 1 50 Years of Lingnan Spirit, copy 1 (book) 2017 b. 76, f. 2 51 Years of Lingnan Spirit, copy 2 (book) 2017 b. 76, f. 3 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, English edition, copy 2018 b. 76, f. 4 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, English edition, copy 2018 c. 76, f. 5 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, Chinese edition, copy 2018 c. 76, f. 6 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, Chinese edition, copy 2018 c. 76, f. 6 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, Chinese edition, copy 2018 c. 76, f. 6 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, Chinese edition, copy 2018 c. 77, f. 6 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, Chinese edition, copy 2018 c. 77, f. 1 Strategic plan 2002-2014 c. 77, f. 1 Strategic plan 2009-2011 b. 77, f. 2 3rd Asia-Pacific regional conference on service-learning 2010-2011 b. 77, f. 3 List of grant programs 2011-2012 b. 77, f. 4 Outgoing exchange student need-based financial aid scheme 2011-2013 b. 77, f. 5 Visiting service-learning toutor scheme 2012 August-7012 Cotober 2014 b. 77, f. 6 2nd Asia-Pacific regional conference on service-learning 2012 October 2017, f. 6 2nd Asia-Pacific regional conference on service-learning 2012-2013 b. 77, f. 8 Cross-border S-L Summer Institute 2012-2013 b. 77, f. 9 Faculty mini-grants for development of service-learning courses 2012-2013	b. 75, f. 12	A published book by Lingnan Foundation's grant support	2012
b. 75, f. 15 A published book by Lingnan Foundation's grant support Lingnan University in Hong Kong Historical documentation b. 76, f. 1 50 Years of Lingnan Spirit, copy 1 (book) 2017 b. 76, f. 2 51 Years of Lingnan Spirit, copy 2 (book) 2017 b. 76, f. 3 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, English edition, copy 1 (book) b. 76, f. 4 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, English edition, copy 2 (book) b. 76, f. 5 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, English edition, copy 2 (book) b. 76, f. 6 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, Chinese edition, copy 2018 1 (book) b. 76, f. 6 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, Chinese edition, copy 2018 2 (book) clingnan brochures 2002-2014 Grants and program-related b. 77, f. 1 Strategic plan 2009-2011 b. 77, f. 2 3rd Asia-Pacific regional conference on service-learning 2010-2011 b. 77, f. 3 List of grant programs 2011-2012 b. 77, f. 4 Outgoing exchange student need-based financial aid scheme 2011-2013 b. 77, f. 5 Visiting service-learning toutor scheme 2012 August-2012 October b. 77, f. 6 2nd Asia-Pacific regional conference on service-learning 2012 October b. 77, f. 7 Artist in residence 2012-2013 b. 77, f. 8 Cross-border S-L Summer Institute 2012-2013	b. 75, f. 13	A published book by Lingnan Foundation's grant support	2014
Lingnan University in Hong Kong Historical documentation b. 76, f. 1 50 Years of Lingnan Spirit, copy 1 (book) 2017 b. 76, f. 2 51 Years of Lingnan Spirit, copy 2 (book) 2017 b. 76, f. 3 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, English edition, copy 2018 b. 76, f. 4 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, English edition, copy 2018 b. 76, f. 5 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, Chinese edition, copy 2018 b. 76, f. 6 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, Chinese edition, copy 2018 b. 76, f. 6 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, Chinese edition, copy 2018 copy 2019 copy 2019 copy 2019 copy 2011 copy 2019 copy 2019 copy 2011 copy 2019 copy 2011 copy 2019 copy 2018 c	b. 75 , f. 14	A published book by Lingnan Foundation's grant support	2017
Historical documentation b. 76, f. 1 50 Years of Lingnan Spirit, copy 1 (book) 2017 b. 76, f. 2 51 Years of Lingnan Spirit, copy 2 (book) 2017 b. 76, f. 3 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, English edition, copy 2 (book) 2018 b. 76, f. 4 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, English edition, copy 2 (book) 2018 b. 76, f. 5 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, Chinese edition, copy 2 (book) 2018 b. 76, f. 6 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, Chinese edition, copy 2018 b. 76, f. 6 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, Chinese edition, copy 2018 clingnan brochures 2002–2014 Grants and program-related b. 77, f. 1 Strategic plan 2009–2011 b. 77, f. 2 3rd Asia-Pacific regional conference on service-learning 2010–2011 b. 77, f. 3 List of grant programs 2011–2012 b. 77, f. 4 Outgoing exchange student need-based financial aid scheme 2011–2013 b. 77, f. 5 Visiting service-learning toutor scheme 2012 October 2012 October 2017, f. 7 Artist in residence 2012–2013 b. 77, f. 8 Cross-border S-L Summer Institute 2012–2013 b. 77, f. 9 Faculty mini-grants for development of service-learning courses 2012–2013	b. 75 , f. 15	A published book by Lingnan Foundation's grant support	2017
b. 76, f. 1 b. 76, f. 2 b. 76, f. 2 b. 76, f. 3 li Years of Lingnan Spirit, copy 2 (book) c. 76, f. 3 li Years of Lingnan Spirit, copy 2 (book) c. 76, f. 3 li Years of Lingnan Spirit, copy 2 (book) c. 76, f. 4 li Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, English edition, copy 2018 c. 76, f. 4 li Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, English edition, copy 2018 c. 76, f. 5 li Heng Kong Story of Lingnan University, Chinese edition, copy 2018 c. 76, f. 6 li Heng Kong Story of Lingnan University, Chinese edition, copy 2018 c. 76, f. 6 lingnan brochures copy 2018 c. 77, f. 1 lingnan brochures copy 2018 c. 77, f. 1 lingnan brochures copy 2019 c. 77, f. 2 lingnan brochures copy 2019 c. 77, f. 3 list of grant programs copy 2010–2011 c. 77, f. 3 list of grant programs copy 2011–2012 c. 77, f. 4 lingnan brochures copy 2019 c. 77, f. 5 list of grant programs copy 2011–2012 c. 77, f. 6 lingnan brochures copy 2019 copy 2011 c. 77, f. 6 lingnan brochures copy 2019 copy 2011 c. 77, f. 6 lingnan brochures copy 2019 copy 2011 c. 77, f. 6 lingnan brochures copy 2018 c. 77, f. 6 lingnan University, Chinese edition, copy 2018 c. 77, f. 6 lingnan brochures copy 2018 c. 77, f. 6 lingnan University, Chinese edition, copy 2018 c. 77, f. 6 lingnan brochures copy 2018 c. 77, f. 6 lingnan University, Chinese edition, copy 2018 c. 77, f. 6 lingnan brochures copy 2018 c. 77, f. 6 lingnan University, English edition, copy 2018 c. 78 c. 78 c. 79 c. 7	Lingnan	University in Hong Kong	
b. 76, f. 2 51 Years of Lingnan Spirit, copy 2 (book) 2017 b. 76, f. 3 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, English edition, copy 1 (book) b. 76, f. 4 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, English edition, copy 2 (book) b. 76, f. 5 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, Chinese edition, copy 2 (book) b. 76, f. 6 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, Chinese edition, copy 2 (book) b. 76, f. 6 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, Chinese edition, copy 2 (book) Lingnan brochures 2002–2014 Grants and program-related b. 77, f. 1 Strategic plan 2009–2011 b. 77, f. 2 3rd Asia-Pacific regional conference on service-learning 2010–2011 b. 77, f. 3 List of grant programs 2011–2012 b. 77, f. 4 Outgoing exchange student need-based financial aid scheme 2012 August-2012 October b. 77, f. 6 2nd Asia-Pacific regional conference on service-learning 2012 October b. 77, f. 7 Artist in residence 2012–2013 b. 77, f. 8 Cross-border S-L Summer Institute 2012–2013 b. 77, f. 9	Hi	istorical documentation	
b. 76, f. 3 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, English edition, copy 1 (book) b. 76, f. 4 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, English edition, copy 2 (book) b. 76, f. 5 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, Chinese edition, copy 2 018 b. 76, f. 6 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, Chinese edition, copy 2 018 Lingnan brochures 2002–2014 Grants and program-related b. 77, f. 1 Strategic plan 2009–2011 b. 77, f. 2 3rd Asia-Pacific regional conference on service-learning 2011–2012 b. 77, f. 3 List of grant programs 2011–2012 b. 77, f. 4 Outgoing exchange student need-based financial aid scheme 2012 August-2012 August-2012 October b. 77, f. 6 2nd Asia-Pacific regional conference on service-learning 2012 October b. 77, f. 6 2nd Asia-Pacific regional conference on service-learning 2012 October b. 77, f. 7 Artist in residence 2012–2013 b. 77, f. 8 Cross-border S-L Summer Institute 2012–2013 b. 77, f. 9 Faculty mini-grants for development of service-learning courses	b. 76 , f. 1	50 Years of Lingnan Spirit, copy 1 (book)	2017
1 (book) b. 76, f. 4 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, English edition, copy 2 (book) b. 76, f. 5 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, Chinese edition, copy 1 (book) b. 76, f. 6 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, Chinese edition, copy 2 (2018) Lingnan brochures 2002–2014 Grants and program-related b. 77, f. 1 Strategic plan 2009–2011 b. 77, f. 2 3rd Asia-Pacific regional conference on service-learning 2011–2012 b. 77, f. 4 Outgoing exchange student need-based financial aid scheme 2011–2013 b. 77, f. 5 Visiting service-learning toutor scheme 2012 August-2012 October b. 77, f. 6 2nd Asia-Pacific regional conference on service-learning 2012 October b. 77, f. 6 2nd Asia-Pacific regional conference on service-learning 2012 October b. 77, f. 7 Artist in residence 2012–2013 b. 77, f. 8 Cross-border S-L Summer Institute 2012–2013	b. 76, f. 2	51 Years of Lingnan Spirit, copy 2 (book)	2017
2 (book) b. 76, f. 5 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, Chinese edition, copy 2018 1 (book) b. 76, f. 6 The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, Chinese edition, copy 2018 2 (book) Lingnan brochures Grants and program-related b. 77, f. 1 Strategic plan b. 77, f. 2 3rd Asia-Pacific regional conference on service-learning 2010-2011 b. 77, f. 3 List of grant programs 2011-2012 b. 77, f. 4 Outgoing exchange student need-based financial aid scheme 2011-2013 b. 77, f. 5 Visiting service-learning toutor scheme 2012 August-2012 October b. 77, f. 6 2nd Asia-Pacific regional conference on service-learning 2012 October b. 77, f. 6 2nd Asia-Pacific regional conference on service-learning 2012 October b. 77, f. 7 Artist in residence 2012-2013 b. 77, f. 8 Cross-border S-L Summer Institute 2012-2013	b. 76, f. 3		2018
1 (book) The Hong Kong Story of Lingnan University, Chinese edition, copy 2018 2 (book) Lingnan brochures Grants and program-related b. 77, f. 1 Strategic plan 2009–2011 b. 77, f. 2 3rd Asia-Pacific regional conference on service-learning 2010–2011 b. 77, f. 3 List of grant programs 2011–2012 b. 77, f. 4 Outgoing exchange student need-based financial aid scheme 2012 August- 2012 October b. 77, f. 6 2nd Asia-Pacific regional conference on service-learning 2012 October b. 77, f. 6 2nd Asia-Pacific regional conference on service-learning 2012 October b. 77, f. 6 2nd Asia-Pacific regional conference on service-learning 2012 October b. 77, f. 7 Artist in residence 2012–2013 b. 77, f. 8 Cross-border S-L Summer Institute 2012–2013	b. 76, f. 4		2018
Lingnan brochures 2002–2014 Grants and program-related b. 77, f. 1 Strategic plan 2009–2011 b. 77, f. 2 3rd Asia-Pacific regional conference on service-learning 2010–2011 b. 77, f. 3 List of grant programs 2011–2012 b. 77, f. 4 Outgoing exchange student need-based financial aid scheme 2011–2013 b. 77, f. 5 Visiting service-learning toutor scheme 2012 August–2012 October b. 77, f. 6 2nd Asia-Pacific regional conference on service-learning 2012 October b. 77, f. 7 Artist in residence 2012–2013 b. 77, f. 8 Cross-border S-L Summer Institute 2012–2013 b. 77, f. 9 Faculty mini-grants for development of service-learning courses 2012–2013	b. 76 , f. 5		2018
Grants and program-related b. 77, f. 1 Strategic plan 2009-2011 b. 77, f. 2 3rd Asia-Pacific regional conference on service-learning 2010-2011 b. 77, f. 3 List of grant programs 2011-2012 b. 77, f. 4 Outgoing exchange student need-based financial aid scheme 2011-2013 b. 77, f. 5 Visiting service-learning toutor scheme 2012 August-2012 October b. 77, f. 6 2nd Asia-Pacific regional conference on service-learning 2012 October b. 77, f. 7 Artist in residence 2012-2013 b. 77, f. 8 Cross-border S-L Summer Institute 2012-2013 b. 77, f. 9 Faculty mini-grants for development of service-learning courses 2012-2013	b. 76, f. 6		2018
b. 77, f. 1 b. 77, f. 2 3rd Asia-Pacific regional conference on service-learning 2010–2011 b. 77, f. 3 List of grant programs 2011–2012 b. 77, f. 4 Outgoing exchange student need-based financial aid scheme 2011–2013 b. 77, f. 5 Visiting service-learning toutor scheme 2012 August- 2012 October b. 77, f. 6 2nd Asia-Pacific regional conference on service-learning 5nd Artist in residence 2012–2013 cross-border S-L Summer Institute 2012–2013 Eaculty mini-grants for development of service-learning courses 2012–2013		Lingnan brochures	2002-2014
b. 77, f. 2 3rd Asia-Pacific regional conference on service-learning 2010–2011 b. 77, f. 3 List of grant programs 2011–2012 b. 77, f. 4 Outgoing exchange student need-based financial aid scheme 2011–2013 b. 77, f. 5 Visiting service-learning toutor scheme 2012 August-2012 October b. 77, f. 6 2nd Asia-Pacific regional conference on service-learning b. 77, f. 7 Artist in residence 2012–2013 b. 77, f. 8 Cross-border S-L Summer Institute 2012–2013 b. 77, f. 9 Faculty mini-grants for development of service-learning courses 2012–2013	Gı	rants and program-related	
b. 77, f. 3 List of grant programs 2011–2012 b. 77, f. 4 Outgoing exchange student need-based financial aid scheme 2011–2013 b. 77, f. 5 Visiting service-learning toutor scheme 2012 August-2012 October b. 77, f. 6 2nd Asia-Pacific regional conference on service-learning b. 77, f. 7 Artist in residence 2012–2013 b. 77, f. 8 Cross-border S-L Summer Institute 2012–2013 b. 77, f. 9 Faculty mini-grants for development of service-learning courses 2012–2013	b. 77, f. 1	Strategic plan	2009-2011
b. 77, f. 4 Outgoing exchange student need-based financial aid scheme 2011–2013 b. 77, f. 5 Visiting service-learning toutor scheme 2012 August- 2012 October b. 77, f. 6 2nd Asia-Pacific regional conference on service-learning 2012 October b. 77, f. 7 Artist in residence 2012–2013 b. 77, f. 8 Cross-border S-L Summer Institute 2012–2013 b. 77, f. 9 Faculty mini-grants for development of service-learning courses 2012–2013	b. 77, f. 2	3rd Asia-Pacific regional conference on service-learning	2010-2011
b. 77, f. 5 Visiting service-learning toutor scheme 2012 August- 2012 October b. 77, f. 6 2nd Asia-Pacific regional conference on service-learning 2012 October b. 77, f. 7 Artist in residence 2012-2013 b. 77, f. 8 Cross-border S-L Summer Institute 2012-2013 b. 77, f. 9 Faculty mini-grants for development of service-learning courses 2012-2013	b. 77, f. 3	List of grant programs	2011-2012
b. 77, f. 6 2nd Asia-Pacific regional conference on service-learning 2012 October b. 77, f. 7 Artist in residence 2012–2013 b. 77, f. 8 Cross-border S-L Summer Institute 2012–2013 b. 77, f. 9 Faculty mini-grants for development of service-learning courses 2012–2013	b. 77, f. 4	Outgoing exchange student need-based financial aid scheme	2011-2013
b. 77, f. 7 Artist in residence 2012–2013 b. 77, f. 8 Cross-border S-L Summer Institute 2012–2013 b. 77, f. 9 Faculty mini-grants for development of service-learning courses 2012–2013	b. 77, f. 5	Visiting service-learning toutor scheme	_
b. 77, f. 8 Cross-border S-L Summer Institute 2012–2013 b. 77, f. 9 Faculty mini-grants for development of service-learning courses 2012–2013	b. 77, f. 6	2nd Asia-Pacific regional conference on service-learning	2012 October
b. 77, f. 9 Faculty mini-grants for development of service-learning courses 2012–2013	b. 77, f. 7	Artist in residence	2012-2013
	b. 77, f. 8	Cross-border S-L Summer Institute	2012-2013
b. 77, f. 10 Service-learning programs outside of HK 2012–2013	b. 77, f. 9	Faculty mini-grants for development of service-learning courses	2012-2013
	b. 77, f. 10	Service-learning programs outside of HK	2012-2013

Programs and projects > Lingnan University in Hong Kong > Grants and program-related (continued)

b. 77, f. 11	Visiting service-learning tutor scheme	2012-2013
b. 77, f. 12	Lingnan arts festival	2012-2016
b. 77, f. 13	Grant proposals to Lingnan Foundation: performance studies experiential learning programme	2013 September
b. 77, f. 14	Grant proposals to Lingnan Foundation: further development of service-learning office	2013-2015
b. 77, f. 15	Report to Lingnan Foundation: service-learning and research scheme	2006
b. 77, f. 16	Report to Lingnan Foundation: presentation	2008 May
b. 77, f. 17	Report to Lingnan Foundation: service-learning annual report	2011-2012
b. 77, f. 18	Report to Lingnan Foundation: individual reports on programmes	2013 September
b. 78, f. 1	Financial summary	2010-2012
b. 78, f. 2	Educational institution affidavit	2013 February
b. 78, f. 3	Correspondence on grants	2014-2015
b. 78, f. 4	Residence project-related brochures and books	2011-2013
b. 78, f. 5	Service-learning brochures	2012-2015
Lir	ngnan (University) College	
	Correspondence/historical documentation	
b. 79 , f. 1	Correspondence/historical documentation Correspondence	2012-2015
b. 79, f. 1 b. 79, f. 2		2012-2015 2004 October 3
	Correspondence 80th anniversary of Sun Yat-sen University and 15th anniversary	
b. 79, f. 2	Correspondence 80th anniversary of Sun Yat-sen University and 15th anniversary ceremony of L(U)C A Phoenix of South China: the Story of Lingnan (University)	2004 October 3
b. 79, f. 2 b. 79, f. 3	Correspondence 80th anniversary of Sun Yat-sen University and 15th anniversary ceremony of L(U)C A Phoenix of South China: the Story of Lingnan (University) College (book)	2004 October 3 2005
b. 79, f. 2 b. 79, f. 3 b. 79, f. 4	Correspondence 80th anniversary of Sun Yat-sen University and 15th anniversary ceremony of L(U)C A Phoenix of South China: the Story of Lingnan (University) College (book) 20th anniversary of Lingnan (University) College, copy 1	2004 October 3 2005 2009
b. 79, f. 2 b. 79, f. 3 b. 79, f. 4 b. 79, f. 5	Correspondence 80th anniversary of Sun Yat-sen University and 15th anniversary ceremony of L(U)C A Phoenix of South China: the Story of Lingnan (University) College (book) 20th anniversary of Lingnan (University) College, copy 1 20th anniversary of Lingnan (University) College, copy 2	2004 October 3 2005 2009 2009
b. 79, f. 2 b. 79, f. 3 b. 79, f. 4 b. 79, f. 5 b. 79, f. 6	Correspondence 80th anniversary of Sun Yat-sen University and 15th anniversary ceremony of L(U)C A Phoenix of South China: the Story of Lingnan (University) College (book) 20th anniversary of Lingnan (University) College, copy 1 20th anniversary of Lingnan (University) College, copy 2 2012 graduation ceremony	2004 October 3 2005 2009 2009 2012 June 30
b. 79, f. 2 b. 79, f. 3 b. 79, f. 4 b. 79, f. 5 b. 79, f. 6 b. 79, f. 7	Correspondence 80th anniversary of Sun Yat-sen University and 15th anniversary ceremony of L(U)C A Phoenix of South China: the Story of Lingnan (University) College (book) 20th anniversary of Lingnan (University) College, copy 1 20th anniversary of Lingnan (University) College, copy 2 2012 graduation ceremony 125th anniversary of Lingnan University published by L(U)C	2004 October 3 2005 2009 2009 2012 June 30 2013
b. 79, f. 2 b. 79, f. 3 b. 79, f. 4 b. 79, f. 5 b. 79, f. 6 b. 79, f. 7 b. 79, f. 8	Correspondence 80th anniversary of Sun Yat-sen University and 15th anniversary ceremony of L(U)C A Phoenix of South China: the Story of Lingnan (University) College (book) 20th anniversary of Lingnan (University) College, copy 1 20th anniversary of Lingnan (University) College, copy 2 2012 graduation ceremony 125th anniversary of Lingnan University published by L(U)C 25th anniversary of Lingnan (University) College 25th anniversary of Lingnan (University) College,	2004 October 3 2005 2009 2009 2012 June 30 2013 2014
b. 79, f. 2 b. 79, f. 3 b. 79, f. 4 b. 79, f. 5 b. 79, f. 6 b. 79, f. 7 b. 79, f. 8 b. 79, f. 9	Correspondence 80th anniversary of Sun Yat-sen University and 15th anniversary ceremony of L(U)C A Phoenix of South China: the Story of Lingnan (University) College (book) 20th anniversary of Lingnan (University) College, copy 1 20th anniversary of Lingnan (University) College, copy 2 2012 graduation ceremony 125th anniversary of Lingnan University published by L(U)C 25th anniversary of Lingnan (University) College 25th anniversary of Lingnan (University) College, commemorative stamps	2004 October 3 2005 2009 2009 2012 June 30 2013 2014 2014
b. 79, f. 2 b. 79, f. 3 b. 79, f. 4 b. 79, f. 5 b. 79, f. 6 b. 79, f. 7 b. 79, f. 8 b. 79, f. 9	Correspondence 80th anniversary of Sun Yat-sen University and 15th anniversary ceremony of L(U)C A Phoenix of South China: the Story of Lingnan (University) College (book) 20th anniversary of Lingnan (University) College, copy 1 20th anniversary of Lingnan (University) College, copy 2 2012 graduation ceremony 125th anniversary of Lingnan University published by L(U)C 25th anniversary of Lingnan (University) College 25th anniversary of Lingnan (University) College, commemorative stamps L(U)C brochures	2004 October 3 2005 2009 2009 2012 June 30 2013 2014 2014

Programs and projects > Lingnan (University) College > Grants and program-related (continued)

b. 80, f. 1	Development fund	2011 July-2011 September
b. 80, f. 2	Student financial assistance for international exchange	2012-2013
b. 80, f. 3	Student financial assistance for international exchange	2013-2014
b. 80, f. 4	Grant proposal refusal	2013 November
b. 80, f. 5	Report to Lingnan Foundation	2013 September
	Yale-China Association	
b. 80, f. 6	Yale-China Review (periodical)	1998-2009
b. 80, f. 7	Yale-China Biennial Report, 2005-2007 (periodical)	2005-2007
b. 80, f. 8	Yale-China law fellowship program	2009-2012
b. 80, f. 9	Yale-China grant proposal	2013 September
b. 80, f. 10	Joint and general grant and program docummentation	
b. 80, f. 11	$\label{eq:L-constraint} L(U)C/Yale-China\ Association\ symposium\ for\ global\ strategic$ leadership	2011–2014
b. 80, f. 12	SYSU/LUHK 4th Asia-Pacific conference on service-learning	2013 June 4- 2013 June 7
b. 80, f. 13	Claremont Graduate University	2013 September-2013 October
b. 80, f. 14	SYSU/LUHK/California State University: service-learning cooperative	2014 September
b. 80, f. 15	Declined joint-grant proposals	2011-2012
	W.T. Chan Fellowship	
b. 80, f. 16	2009 W.T. Chan fellowship program	2009
b. 80, f. 17	W.T. Chan fellowship program: recruitment and selection	2010-2014
b. 80, f. 18	2011 W.T. Chan fellowship program	2011
b. 80, f. 19	W.T. Chan fellowship program: UCLA	2011-2013
b. 80, f. 20	W.T. Chan fellowship program: Berkeley	2011-2013
b. 81, f. 1	2012 W.T. Chan fellowship program	2012
b. 81, f. 2	W.T. Chan fellowship program: alumni association	2012-2016
b. 81, f. 3	W.T. Chan fellowship program: information session	2013-2016
b. 81, f. 4	2014 W.T. Chan fellowship porogram	2014
b. 81, f. 5	W.T. Chan fellowship porogram brochure	2000-2004

Lingnan Alumni Association

Programs and projects > Lingnan Alumni Association (continued)

b. 81, f. 6	Lingnan exchangers	1980-2001
b. 81, f. 7	alumni correspondence	1981-2004
b. 81, f. 8	alumni directory	2001-2007
Financia	l records	
Ac	counts	
b. 81, f. 9	Lingnan Foundation cash flow	2010-2014
b. 81, f. 10	Contributions	1990-2008
b. 81 , f. 11	Contributions	1991–1996
b. 81, f. 12	Contributions	1996-2003
b. 81, f. 13	Contributions	2000-2004
b. 81, f. 14	Contributions	2004-2006
b. 81, f. 15	Contributions	2005-2010
b. 82, f. 1	Monthly financial reports	2010 July
b. 82, f. 2	Monthly financial reports	2010 August
b. 82, f. 3	Monthly financial reports	2010 September
b. 82, f. 4	Monthly financial reports	2010 October
b. 82, f. 5	Monthly financial reports	2010 November
b. 82, f. 6	Monthly financial reports	2010 December
b. 82, f. 7	Monthly financial reports	2011 January
b. 82, f. 8	Monthly financial reports	2011 February
b. 82, f. 9	Monthly financial reports	2011 March
b. 82, f. 10	Monthly financial reports	2011 April
b. 82, f. 11	Monthly financial reports	2011 May
b. 82, f. 12	Monthly financial reports	2011 June
b. 82, f. 13	Monthly financial reports	2011 July
b. 82, f. 14	Monthly financial reports	2011 August
b. 83, f. 1	Monthly financial reports	2011 September
b. 83, f. 2	Monthly financial reports	2011 October
b. 83, f. 3	Monthly financial reports	2011 November
b. 83, f. 4	Monthly financial reports	2011 December

Financial records > Accounts (continued)

b. 83, f. 5	Monthly financial reports	2012 January
b. 83, f. 6	Monthly financial reports	2012 February
b. 83, f. 7	Monthly financial reports	2012 March
b. 83, f. 8	Monthly financial reports	2012 April
b. 83, f. 9	Monthly financial reports	2012 May
b. 83, f. 10	Monthly financial reports	2012 June
b. 83 , f. 11	Investments	2005 March- 2005 December
b. 84, f. 1	Investments	2006 January– 2006 December
b. 84, f. 2	Investments	2007 January– 2007 December
b. 84, f. 3	Investments	2008 February- 2008 November
b. 84, f. 4	Investments	2009 May-2009 December
b. 84, f. 5	Investments	2010 January- 2010 December
b. 84, f. 6	Investments	2011 January– 2011 December
b. 84, f. 7	Investments	2012 January- 2012 December
b. 84, f. 8	Investments	2013 January- 2013 December
b. 84, f. 9	Investments	2014 January- 2014 December
Т	ax and insurance-related	
b. 85, f. 1	Audit services	1998 June
b. 85, f. 2	Audit services	2002-2011
b. 85, f. 3	Audit services	2013-2014
b. 85, f. 4	Connecticut unemployment insurance	1998-2008
b. 85, f. 5	Connecticut unemployment insurance	2010 October 5- 2010 October 18
b. 85, f. 6	D and B insurance	2011 June-2011 September

Financial records > Tax and insurance-related (continued)

b. 85, f. 8 D and O insurance 2002 September 2002 December 2002 December 2002 December 2002 December 2002 December 2003 July b. 85, f. 9 D and O insurance 2003 January 2003 July b. 85, f. 10 D and O insurance 2007 July 2004 b. 85, f. 11 D and O insurance 2007 July 2007 September 2007 b. 85, f. 12 D and O insurance 2007 July 2007 September 2007 b. 85, f. 13 Property insurance 2004 2005 b. 85, f. 14 Property insurance 2004 2007 b. 85, f. 16 Property insurance 2008 2009 b. 86, f. 1 Property insurance 2010 2011 b. 86, f. 2 Property insurance 2012 January 2012 December 2012	b. 85 , f. 7	D and O insurance	2001 March- 2001 July
b. 85, f. 10 D and O insurance 2004 June-2004 August b. 85, f. 11 D and O insurance 2005-2006 b. 85, f. 12 D and O insurance 2007 July-2007 September b. 85, f. 13 Property insurance 2002-2003 b. 85, f. 14 Property insurance 2004-2005 b. 85, f. 15 Property insurance 2006-2007 b. 85, f. 16 Property insurance 2010-2011 b. 86, f. 1 Property insurance 2012 January-2012 December b. 86, f. 2 Property insurance 2011 November b. 86, f. 3 State of Connecticut consumer protection 2011 November b. 86, f. 4 State of Connecticut consumer protection 2012 November b. 86, f. 5 Tax payments 1991-1995 b. 86, f. 6 Tax payments 1991-1995 b. 86, f. 7 Tax payments 1996-1997 b. 86, f. 9 Tax payments 2001-2005 b. 86, f. 10 Tax payments 2001-2005 b. 86, f. 10 Tax payments 2006-2010	b. 85, f. 8	D and O insurance	September-
b. 85, f. 11 D and O insurance 2005-2006 b. 85, f. 12 D and O insurance 2007 July-2007 September b. 85, f. 13 Property insurance 2002-2003 b. 85, f. 14 Property insurance 2004-2005 b. 85, f. 15 Property insurance 2006-2007 b. 85, f. 16 Property insurance 2010-2011 b. 86, f. 1 Property insurance 2012 January-2012 December b. 86, f. 2 Property insurance 2012 January-2012 December b. 86, f. 3 State of Connecticut consumer protection 2011 November b. 86, f. 4 State of Connecticut consumer protection 2012 November b. 86, f. 5 Tax payments 1997-1990 b. 86, f. 6 Tax payments 1991-1995 b. 86, f. 7 Tax payments 1996-1997 b. 86, f. 9 Tax payments 2001-2005 b. 86, f. 10 Tax payments 2006-2010 b. 86, f. 11 Tax payments 2006-2010	b. 85, f. 9	D and O insurance	
b. 85, f. 12 D and O insurance 2007 July-2007 September b. 85, f. 13 Property insurance 2002-2003 b. 85, f. 14 Property insurance 2004-2005 b. 85, f. 15 Property insurance 2006-2007 b. 85, f. 16 Property insurance 2010-2011 b. 86, f. 1 Property insurance 2012 January-2012 December b. 86, f. 2 Property insurance 2012 January-2012 December b. 86, f. 3 State of Connecticut consumer protection 2011 November b. 86, f. 4 State of Connecticut consumer protection 2012 November b. 86, f. 5 Tax payments 1997-1990 b. 86, f. 6 Tax payments 1996-1997 b. 86, f. 7 Tax payments 1998-2000 b. 86, f. 9 Tax payments 2001-2005 b. 86, f. 10 Tax payments 2006-2010 b. 86, f. 11 Tax payments 2011-2013	b. 85 , f. 10	D and O insurance	
b. 85, f. 13 Property insurance 2002-2003 b. 85, f. 14 Property insurance 2004-2005 b. 85, f. 15 Property insurance 2006-2007 b. 85, f. 16 Property insurance 2008-2009 b. 86, f. 1 Property insurance 2010-2011 b. 86, f. 2 Property insurance 2012 January-2012 December b. 86, f. 3 State of Connecticut consumer protection 2011 November b. 86, f. 4 State of Connecticut consumer protection 2012 November b. 86, f. 5 Tax payments 1987-1990 b. 86, f. 6 Tax payments 1991-1995 b. 86, f. 7 Tax payments 1996-1997 b. 86, f. 8 Tax payments 1998-2000 b. 86, f. 9 Tax payments 2001-2005 b. 86, f. 10 Tax payments 2006-2010 b. 86, f. 11 Tax payments 2011-2013	b. 85, f. 11	D and O insurance	2005-2006
b. 85, f. 14 Property insurance 2004–2005 b. 85, f. 15 Property insurance 2006–2007 b. 85, f. 16 Property insurance 2008–2009 b. 86, f. 1 Property insurance 2010–2011 b. 86, f. 2 Property insurance 2012 January-2012 December b. 86, f. 3 State of Connecticut consumer protection 2011 November b. 86, f. 4 State of Connecticut consumer protection 2012 November b. 86, f. 5 Tax payments 1997–1990 b. 86, f. 6 Tax payments 1996–1997 b. 86, f. 7 Tax payments 1998–2000 b. 86, f. 9 Tax payments 2001–2005 b. 86, f. 10 Tax payments 2006–2010 b. 86, f. 11 Tax payments 2011–2013	b. 85 , f. 12	D and O insurance	
b. 85, f. 15 Property insurance 2006-2007 b. 85, f. 16 Property insurance 2008-2009 b. 86, f. 1 Property insurance 2010-2011 b. 86, f. 2 Property insurance 2012 January-2012 December b. 86, f. 3 State of Connecticut consumer protection 2011 November b. 86, f. 4 State of Connecticut consumer protection 2012 November b. 86, f. 5 Tax payments 1987-1990 b. 86, f. 6 Tax payments 1991-1995 b. 86, f. 7 Tax payments 1998-2000 b. 86, f. 8 Tax payments 2001-2005 b. 86, f. 9 Tax payments 2006-2010 b. 86, f. 10 Tax payments 2011-2013	b. 85, f. 13	Property insurance	2002-2003
b. 85, f. 16 Property insurance 2008–2009 b. 86, f. 1 Property insurance 2010–2011 b. 86, f. 2 Property insurance 2012 January–2012 December b. 86, f. 3 State of Connecticut consumer protection 2011 November b. 86, f. 4 State of Connecticut consumer protection 2012 November b. 86, f. 5 Tax payments 1987–1990 b. 86, f. 6 Tax payments 1996–1997 b. 86, f. 7 Tax payments 1998–2000 b. 86, f. 8 Tax payments 2001–2005 b. 86, f. 9 Tax payments 2006–2010 b. 86, f. 10 Tax payments 2006–2010 b. 86, f. 11 Tax payments 2011–2013	b. 85, f. 14	Property insurance	2004-2005
b. 86, f. 1 Property insurance 2010–2011 b. 86, f. 2 Property insurance 2012 January-2012 December b. 86, f. 3 State of Connecticut consumer protection 2011 November b. 86, f. 4 State of Connecticut consumer protection 2012 November b. 86, f. 5 Tax payments 1987–1990 b. 86, f. 6 Tax payments 1991–1995 b. 86, f. 7 Tax payments 1996–1997 b. 86, f. 8 Tax payments 1998–2000 b. 86, f. 9 Tax payments 2001–2005 b. 86, f. 10 Tax payments 2006–2010 b. 86, f. 11 Tax payments 2011–2013	b. 85, f. 15	Property insurance	2006-2007
b. 86, f. 2 Property insurance 2012 January-2012 December b. 86, f. 3 State of Connecticut consumer protection 2011 November b. 86, f. 4 State of Connecticut consumer protection 2012 November b. 86, f. 5 Tax payments 1987-1990 b. 86, f. 6 Tax payments 1991-1995 b. 86, f. 7 Tax payments 1996-1997 b. 86, f. 8 Tax payments 1998-2000 b. 86, f. 9 Tax payments 2001-2005 b. 86, f. 10 Tax payments 2006-2010 b. 86, f. 11 Tax payments 2011-2013	b. 85 , f. 16	Property insurance	2008-2009
b. 86, f. 3 State of Connecticut consumer protection 2011 November b. 86, f. 4 State of Connecticut consumer protection 2012 November b. 86, f. 5 Tax payments 1987–1990 b. 86, f. 6 Tax payments 1991–1995 b. 86, f. 7 Tax payments 1996–1997 b. 86, f. 8 Tax payments 1998–2000 b. 86, f. 9 Tax payments 2001–2005 b. 86, f. 10 Tax payments 2006–2010 b. 86, f. 11 Tax payments 2011–2013	b. 86, f. 1	Property insurance	2010-2011
b. 86, f. 4 State of Connecticut consumer protection 2012 November b. 86, f. 5 Tax payments 1987–1990 b. 86, f. 6 Tax payments 1991–1995 b. 86, f. 7 Tax payments 1996–1997 b. 86, f. 8 Tax payments 1998–2000 b. 86, f. 9 Tax payments 2001–2005 b. 86, f. 10 Tax payments 2006–2010 b. 86, f. 11 Tax payments 2011–2013	b. 86, f. 2	Property insurance	
b. 86, f. 5 Tax payments 1987–1990 b. 86, f. 6 Tax payments 1991–1995 b. 86, f. 7 Tax payments 1996–1997 b. 86, f. 8 Tax payments 1998–2000 b. 86, f. 9 Tax payments 2001–2005 b. 86, f. 10 Tax payments 2006–2010 b. 86, f. 11 Tax payments 2011–2013	b. 86, f. 3	State of Connecticut consumer protection	2011 November
b. 86, f. 6 Tax payments 1991–1995 b. 86, f. 7 Tax payments 1996–1997 b. 86, f. 8 Tax payments 1998–2000 b. 86, f. 9 Tax payments 2001–2005 b. 86, f. 10 Tax payments 2006–2010 b. 86, f. 11 Tax payments 2011–2013	b. 86 , f. 4	State of Connecticut consumer protection	2012 November
b. 86, f. 7 Tax payments 1996-1997 b. 86, f. 8 Tax payments 1998-2000 b. 86, f. 9 Tax payments 2001-2005 b. 86, f. 10 Tax payments 2006-2010 b. 86, f. 11 Tax payments 2011-2013	b. 86 , f. 5	Tax payments	1987-1990
b. 86, f. 8 Tax payments 1998-2000 b. 86, f. 9 Tax payments 2001-2005 b. 86, f. 10 Tax payments 2006-2010 b. 86, f. 11 Tax payments 2011-2013	b. 86 , f. 6	Tax payments	1991–1995
b. 86, f. 9 Tax payments 2001–2005 b. 86, f. 10 Tax payments 2006–2010 b. 86, f. 11 Tax payments 2011–2013	b. 86, f. 7	Tax payments	1996-1997
b. 86, f. 10 Tax payments 2006–2010 b. 86, f. 11 Tax payments 2011–2013	b. 86, f. 8	Tax payments	1998-2000
b. 86, f. 11 Tax payments 2011–2013	b. 86, f. 9	Tax payments	2001–2005
	b. 86, f. 10	Tax payments	2006-2010
b. 86, f. 12 William Bennett's insurance 2011–2012	b. 86 , f. 11	Tax payments	2011-2013
	b. 86, f. 12	William Bennett's insurance	2011-2012

Audio-visual and media material

Lingnan Foundation

Audio-visual and media material > Lingnan Foundation (continued)

b. 87	Lingnan Foundation documentation (DVD) 1 DVD-R	1998-2011
	Includes folders of documents for Board of Trustees meetings and minutes, Grantees and Programs, Newsletters, Proposals, Publicity, Strategic Planning, Trips, Trustees, Lingnan Lunch.	
b. 87	Lingnan Foundation documentation - miscellaneous information (CD) 1 CD-R	1999
b. 87	Word and Excel files from Executive Director's computer (CD) 1 CD-R	2001
b. 87	Documents related to <i>Lingnan Spirit Forever</i> by Steve Au (CD) 1 CD-R	2002
b. 87	"CEO Talking to CEOs - Dr. James T. Wu" (video - CD) 1 CD-R	2004
b. 87	Photos for Lingnan Foundation Report, September 2004 - Attachment 6 (CD) 1 CD-R	2004
b. 87	Photos for Lingnan Foundation Report, September 2004 - Attachment 7 (CD) 1CD-R	2004
b. 87	Photos from Recognition Ceremony in honor of the Lingnan Foundation (CD) 1 CD-R	2005 November 25
b. 87	Photos from Lingnanian luncheon (CD) 1 CD-R	2005 November 27
b. 87	Photos for Lingnan Foundation Annual Report, March 2006 (CD) 1 CD-R	2006
b. 87	Photos of paintings (TIFF, JPG and EPS versions on 6 CDs) 6 CD-Rs	2007
b. 87	Lingnan Foundation Annual Report documents (CD) 1 CD-R	2007
b. 87	Lingnan Foundation Annual Report documents (CD) 1 CD-R	2008
b. 87	Photos from March 2010 trip (CD) 1 CD-R	2010
b. 87	Photos and documents related to July 2010 trip (DVD) 1 DVD-RW	2010
b. 87	Photos from Trustee trip (DVD) 1 CD-R	2010
b. 87	"The Lingnan Spirit: Education for Service" - outreach video (DVD, 2 copies) 2 DVD-Rs	2014

Sun Yat-sen University, Lingnan (University) College

Audio-visual and media material > Sun Yat-sen University, Lingnan (University) College (continued)

b. 87	"Sun Yat-sen Memorial Hospital of Sun Yat-sen University of Medical Sciences: 165th Anniversary- The first hospital of western medicine in China" (video -CD) 1 CD-RW	2000
b. 87	"L(U)C First IMBA Graduation, Guangzhou" (video - CD) 1 CD-R	2002
b. 87	Report (video - CD) 1 CD-R	2003
b. 87	"Lingnan Taking Off" (DVD) 1 DVD-R	2004
b. 87	"Harmonized - Human and Nature: The Museum of Biology, SYSU" (video - CD) 1 CD-R	2005
b. 87	"Lingnan University College, SYSU" (DVD) 1 DVD-R	2007
b. 87	Report (DVD) 1 DVD-R	2008
b. 87	"Soaring Phoenix - Lingnan University College, SYSU" (DVD) 1 DVD-R	2009
b. 87	MIT-Lingnan 10th anniversary (DVD) 1 DVD-R	2009
b. 87	Lingnan songs (2 audio CDs) 2 CD-Rs	2004, n.d.
b. 87	"Beyond Sanxia" - student trip to Three Gorges (DVD) 1 DVD-R	2004
b. 87	"Environmental and Social Changes in the Three Gorges Region of the Yangtzi River" - Summer vacation fieldwork reports and video (2 CDs)	2005
Ling	nan University in Hong Kong	
b. 87	"Lingnan University - Liberal Arts Education for the New Millenium" (video - CD) 1 CD-R	2000
	"Engage the World - Lingnan University" 1 CD-R	2000
b. 87	"A Village Adoption Project in Yunnan" (DVD) 1 DVD-R	2009
b. 87	"East-West Ties Global Vision - Lingnan University Student Exchange Programs Information" (DVD) 1 DVD-R	2010
b. 87	Reports for programs supported by Lingnan Foundation 1 CD-R	2010
_		

Grant programs and conferences

Audio-visual and media material > Grant programs and conferences (continued)

b. 88	Bryant University - Lingnan exchange program: papers, presentatons, photos (3 CDs)	2006
b. 88	Liberal Learning Program (3 CDs)	2007-2008
b. 88	Lingnan Off-campus Volunteer Experience (LOVE) (3 CDs)	2003
b. 88	Service-Learning scheme / conferences (4 CDs)	2004-2005, 2013
b. 88	W. T. Chen Fellowships Program camp (2 CDs)	2009, 2010
b. 88	Miscellaneous conferences and camps (4 CDs)	
	Miscellaneous	
b. 88	New York Lingnan Alumni Association directory (CD)	no date
b. 88	Collected and unidentified CDs and DVDs	
Pho	tographs	
b. 89, f. 1	Old Lingnan photos	1907-1925
b. 89, f. 2	Old Lingnan photos	1926-1930
b. 89, f. 3	Old Lingnan photos	1931–1937
b. 89, f. 4	Old Lingnan photos	no date
b. 89, f. 5	Old Lingnan photo guidelines	1985-1990
b. 89, f. 6	Old Lingnan photo campus photos	1980 August
b. 89, f. 7	Sun Yat-sen University photo album: sociology department	1985
b. 89, f. 8	Sun Yat-sen University photo album: chemistry department	1985-1990
b. 89, f. 9	Sun Yat-sen University photo album: management department	1988
b. 89, f. 10	Sun Yat-sen University photo album: state education commission meeting	1988
b. 90, f. 1	Sun Yat-sen University slide film	no date
b. 90, f. 2	Lingnan (University) College photos	1996
b. 90, f. 3	James T. Wu, Lingnan Foundation trustee member, photo	1995
b. 90, f. 4	Lingnan Foundation trustee photos	no date
b. 90, f. 5	Visit of Lingnan Foundation photo album	2005 November 25
b. 90, f. 6	Recognition ceremony in honor of Lingnan Foundation photo album	2005 November 25
b. 90, f. 7	Lingnan luncheon photo album 1	2005 November 27
b. 90, f. 8	Lingnan luncheon photo album 2	2005 November 27

Photographs (continued)

b. 90, f. 9	Lingnan luncheon photo album 3	2005 November 27
b. 90, f. 10	Unspecified photo album	no date
b. 91, f. 1	Oversized Lingnan Foundation photo album	no date
b. 91, f. 2	Oversized old Lingnan University faculty member photos	no date
b. 91, f. 3	Oversized Lingnan Foundation trustee photo	no date
b. 91, f. 4	Oversized 4th Asia-Pacific regional conference on service-learning	no date
Coll	ected material	
b. 92, f. 1	Letters from China: The Canton-Boston Correspondence of Robert Bennet Forbes (book)	1996
b. 92, f. 2	Hallowed Halls: Protestant Colleges in Old China (book)	1998
b. 92, f. 3	Lingnan architecture (book)	2001
b. 92, f. 4	An Impossible Dream: Hong Kong University from Foundation to Reestablishment (book)	2002
b. 92, f. 5	Treasures of the Yenching (book)	2003
b. 93, f. 1	Huang Hua (book)	2003
b. 93, f. 2	Memoir of HuangHua (book)	2007
b. 93, f. 3	U.SChina Educational Exchange: Perspective on a Growing Patnership (journal)	2008
b. 93, f. 4	Pocantico Gathering; Happiness and a High Quality of Life (journal)	2008
b. 93, f. 5	New Horizons in Education (journal)	2009
b. 93, f. 6	International conference on contemporary urban China Research (book)	2013
b. 94, f. 1	Book: Da mei ren sheng, zhen xin yong heng : Wu Zhande yu "001" hao de gu shi	2011
b. 94, f. 2	Book: Minguo Guangzhou de Dan min, ren li che fu he cun luo : Wu Ruilin she hui xue diao cha bao gao ji	2010
b. 91, f. 5	Book: Lingnan University Hong Kong 50th Anniversary (in Chinese)	
b. 95, f. 1	Red Buildings on Honglok Campus (oversized book)	2004
b. 95, f. 2	Certification of appreciation: Ms. Leslie Stone (oversized certificate)	2009
b. 95, f. 3	MIT Sloan School of Management/Lingnan (University) College (oversized brochure)	no date
b. 95, f. 4	Golden Memories of Sun Yat-sen University (oversized book)	2005

Selected Search Terms

The following terms have been used to index the description of this collection in the Library's online catalog. They are grouped by name of person or organization, by subject or location, and by occupation and listed alphabetically therein.

Subjects

Education -- China Universities and colleges -- China -- Religion

Corporate Body

Ling nan da xue (Guangzhou, China)